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BEFORE: DAVID A. CARGO, Chairman

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Director-Secretary

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




MR. PORTER:

Case 4017 and Case 4043.

MR. HATCH: Case 4017; (De Novo)} application

of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

Case 4043, (De Novo) application of

David Fasken for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

MR. PORTER: 1In regard to these two casesg,

the attorneys for both of the Applicants have been

in contact with me ang have requested that the cases

be continued to the regular June hearing. Bcth of

the Applicants are holding meetings, so there is a

good possibility that the cases would be dismissed.

So, we will continue Cases 4017 and 4043 to the

Regular Hearing in June.

Incidentally, I would like

to remingd von a+

this time that the June hearing will

be on Friday. We wiil change to Friday s

EANLES. 58559

~ - - -
C A% noc

to conflict with the Interstate 0i1l Contractors

Commission meeting in Casper, which will be that same

week,




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I,;CA FENLEY, Court Reporter in and for
the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do
hereby certify that the foregoing and attached
Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission was reported by me, and
that the same is a true and correct record of the
said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability.
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MR. PORTER: Care 4017,

MR. HATCH: De Novo application of Corinne Grace
for compulasoxry pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.

And I would like for you to call Case No. 4043
at the same time, if you would, please, sir,

MR. PORTER: Case 4043,

MR, HATCH: De Novo application of David Pasken,
for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.

The Commission has received a request from the
applicant for tha De Novo hearing, David Fasken, that these
two cases; the applicant for the De Novo hearing, be
dismissed. We would like to request the Commission -~ the
order dismissing the cases, to allow any nonconsuming
working interest owner in the pool unit twenty days from
the date of the order in which to pay his share of the
estimated well costs.

MR, PORTER: Twenty days?

MR. HATCH: Twenty days from the date -~

MR, PORTER: The order was issuad?

MR, HATCH: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Any objection to the counsel's
motion?

The Comulission will dismiss the cases ~- in



which cases? Will they be combined?

MR, HATCH: There war one order issued in that
case,

MR, PORiER: In the two cases?

MR, BATCH: In the two cases, there was ona
order,

MR, PORTER: There will be an order of dismissal
issued containing the clause as recommanded by the counsel

for the Commission,
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
June 13,1969

)

IN THE MATTER Of: )
)

(De Novo) (Continued from thg Ma¥ 14, }

1969, Regular Hearing) Application )

of David Fasken for compulsory pooling, )

Eddy County, New Mexico. ) Case No.
)

N

BEFORE: DAVID F. CARGO, Governor
A. L. "PETE" PORTER, Secretary-Director

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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NR., PORTER: The hearing will now comea to order;

the record vill show there is a quorum present in the
persons of the Chairman, David P. Cargo, Governor, and
ths Secretary=Director.

Before we take up the allowables, the allowable
cases; I want to announce Cases 4017 and 4043 have been
continued to the Regular Hearing, July 16, 1369, and all
of the interested parties have been notified of this action.

1 would also like to announce that Cases Nos. 4088
and 408% have been continued to a Spscial Hearing date,
which will be Juns 26th, and all of the parties in those
cases have been notified by letter; each indivicdual
interested party. How, Cases 4088 and 4089 will be heard at
8:00 o'clock A.M. hars {n Morgean Hall, Jurms 26th, which ia
& Speclal hearing date,

We will take up now the consideration forx oil
sllowgble for the wonth of July: and I will ask Mr. Don

Ryasn snd Mr. James E. EKaptaina to stend and be sworn.

{(Kitnessas sworn)
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IN TERE MATTER OF:

Consolidated Cases:
Application of Corinne
Grace for compulsory pool-
ing, Eddy County, New
Mexico;

Application of David
Fasken for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

Case No. 4017

Case No. 4043
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MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 4017.

MR. HATCH: Case 4017, continued from January 8, 1969
Examiner Hearing. Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER: We will also call at this time Case
4043,

MR, HATCH: Case 4043, Application of David Fasken
for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR, NUTTER: It might make the hearing somewhat
shorter if we consolidate these cases for the purposes of the
hearing,

MR, KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Pox,

Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of the applicant in Case 4017,

Corinne Grace.

MR, NUTTER: We will call for appearances in Case
4043, also, at this time,

MR. MORRIS: Mr, Examiner, I am Dick Morris of
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs & Morris, Santa Fe,

appearing on behalf of David Fasken in both Cases 4017 and

4043,

MR, NUTTER: And you are making an appearance on
behalf of Corinne Grace in Case 4043, also, I presume,

Mr. Kellahin?
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MR. KELLAHIN: That's correct.
MR, NUTTER: Any other appearances in these cezses?
Please proceed Mr. Kellahin.
MR. KELLAHIN: I have three witnesses that I would
like to have sworn at this time.
MR, NUITER: Mr. Morris, are you going to have any
witnesses?
MR, MORRIS: I have two.
MR, NUTTER: Have them stand at this time.
(Witnesses sworn.)
(Wnereupon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's Exhibit Number 1, was
marked for identification,)
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call as my first

witness, Mrs, Grace.

CORINNE GRACE

called as a witness in her own behalf, having been first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

- -~ — L)
=5 }'G‘dr ANz pACaAdDET

L@

A Corinne Grace.
Q Are you the applicant in Case 4017, Mrs. Grace?

A Yes,




Q

A

Q

County?

one.

Q

A

Q

A

Q

Are you familiar with the application that was filed

in this case?

Yes.,

Briefly, what do you propose in this application,

Mrs, Grace?

For pooling the Morrow Pool, this acreage.
Mrs.‘Grace, are you operating in the State of New
the present time?

Yes, sir.

Where are you operating?

In Lea County.

How many wells are you presently operating in Lea

Two, and we are in the process cf complating a third

Is it your desire that you be designated as operator

of the Morrow Pool Unit underlying Section 8, in Township 21

South, Range 24 cast?

Yes, sir,
You desire to be the operator of this pool?
Yes, sir.

Do you own other properties in New Maxico which have

not yet been developed?
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A Yes, I do.

Q Will you briefly state the extent that you own New
Mexico oll and gas properties? You do own other properties in
New Mexico?

A Besidas, oh, yes, we own approximately 39,000 acres of
New Mexico State land for oil and gas, and approximately 56,000
acres of Federal oil and gas leases in New Mexico.

Q Did you acguire these leases with the intent of
selling them or developing them, or what was your purpose?

A The purpose was developing.

Q How long have you been acquiring properties in New
Mexico?

A Since about 1962 on--1961.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 1,
would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Well, it is a certificate of the abstracter, and
Mrs., Lyle Jchnson has siqgned it, and it is the property that my
husband and I own,

Q Does she handle the properties for you?

A Yes, sir,

Q And is she familiar then with the records on all the
propexrties owned by you?

A Yes, sir.
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Q Did she handle the purchases of some of them?

A Yes.

Q So she is familiar with what the cost of those
properties were?

A Yes, sir. She has done abstracts on all of our

state leases.

Q Now, in Section 8, what portion of that do you own?
A 130 acres.

Q That would be the southeast quarter of the section?
A Yes, sir.

Q Do you propose to drill a well on this acreage?

A Yes, I do.

Q Have you filed a notice of intention to drill?

A Yes, sir,

Q Do you know when this was filed?

A December 1llth,

Q Now, you understand, of course, that the presert
rules and regqulations of the 01l Conscrvaticn Commiseion reauire
a proration unit of 640 acres to be dedicated to a well driiled

in the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool?

A Yes.
Q Was that the situation when yeu acquired this acreage?
A No, sir.
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Q That order was entered subsequent to the date you
acquired this lease, is that right?
A Yes, sir.
Q Do you know when you acquired the lease?

A May, 1963,

MR, KELLAHIN: I believe the Commission's records will
reflect that the proration unit of 640 acres was created by
order of the Commission entered on May 25, 1966.

MR, NUTTER: What was that date again?

MR, KELLAHIN: May 25, 1966.

Q (By Mr, Kellahin) Now, Mrs. Grace, have you made any
effort to either communitize this acreage, or taken a farmout on
the acreage in Section 3?

A Yes, sir, I started in 1963, I called Mr. O. V.
Lawrence in Roswell. He was then the land man for Shell in that
area, and I asked him to farm this acreage out to me, his acreage,
or Shell's acreage. And he said that they planned to drill it,
but if they didn't, I would be the first person they woulid
notify, and they would farm it out to me,

I also called Marathon, and they said that they would
do whatever Shell did,

0 Shell at that time was the owner of tﬂe north half of

the section?
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to them,

Q

A

1965?

A
of 1965,

Q
time?

A

wanted me

Yes, sir.

Was this your information?

Yes, sir,

pid Marathon, according to your informatior, own the
quarter of the section?

Yes, sir.

And that is the reason you contacted those two?

Yes, sir,

pid you contact Shell subsequent to 1963?

No, they were busy contacting me to get me to farm out
But I didn’t approach them until 1963.

1865, you mean?

Bxcuse me, I mean 1965.

You acquired the lease in 1963, didn't you?

Yes, The summey of 1945 is when I contacted them,

ilow, did you contact them subsequent to the summer of
2lzo--no, Mr. Tawrence contacted me in the fall
Were you able to reach any agreement with them at that

Yell, the same thing. He contacted me in 1965, and he

to farm out to him, or sell to him--1 mean he wanted
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me to sell, giving me an overright. And I told him my whole
reason for being ocut there was that we wanted production, and we
were ready to drill it then even though we were shut in,

The first time I contacted him, he didn't want any
s’ut-in gas well, but we didn't care, we would rather drill it
,andL;;y it to the Government.

Q You say you contacted him in 1965, Of course, at that
time, the Commission had not yet entered an order putting this
on 640 acre spacing?

A Well, we anticipated that they would. And also, we
felt that we would like as much acreage as we could get. It was
a very good area, we thought.

Q You were familiar with the fact that the Commission
had placed other Morrow Gas Pools on 640 acre spacing?

A Yes, sir.

Q In 1968, did you make any effort to reach an agreement
with Shell and Marathon?

A Yoz, sir.

0 What did you do then?

A Well, Mr. McIntyre, the geologist, contacted them, it
was really in my behalf, and I think they told him what to

offer, And then about two weeks later I called Mr. Clark, and

I called Mr, Lindsey and Mr. Pierson,
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Q Who are Mr. Clark, Mr. Plerson, and Mr. Lindsey?

A Mr. Clark is a land man in Midland, and Mr. Lindsey is
in the land office.

Q Are they both with Shell?

A Yes, sir. And Mr, Pierson is the General Manager.
And I contacted Mr. Addison of Marathon, and they were all
agreeable(the first time around, as I recall, especially
Mr., Pierson said he would do everything he could because he
thought that it was logical that Y should have this farmout.
But then he consulted with Mr, Clark, and I don't know what
happened., But, anyway, then I called Mr., Broocks, and we got
nowhere, so then 1 contacted an atforney I knew was closely
assocliated with Mr. Brooks to see what he could do, and he never
reported back to me. I quess he got nowhere. And I asked a
banker to try to negotiate with them in Midland, hoping that he
would be--

Q Wwhen did all that take place?

A In November of 1968,
Q Did you contact them again in December of 19682
A Yes, sir. It was constant, sometimes two or three

times a day we telephoned. My husband did, also,
I asked another attornev in Midland to contact them.

I exhausted every chennel that 7 could think of,
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Q Now, were you able to reach an agreement with Shell or
Marathon?

A No, sir.

Q When did you first learn that Mr. Fasken claimed the
right to drill on this acreage?

A Early November.

Q Well, at that time were you informed that he had a
farmout on the propertf?

A No, they said that he had a verbal agreement.

0 But it was your understanding that he did not have an
agreement with Marathon?

A Nothing in writing. The last time I spoke to anyone
with Shell, I beslieve it was December 12, 1968, and I was
informed, it was Mr. Clark, and he told me they still had
nothing in writing, and I felt that as long as there was nothing
in writing that I had a chance to obtain this farmout, my
husband and I both. Also, these individuals that I mentioned in

ol
Midland, I felt maybe they would Yirtad to them.

Q Now, did Mr. Fasken at any time ever contact you with
the proposal to drill, to communitize?

A No, sir, never.

Q0 Did he ever make an offer to you?

A Naver,




s A XERRE

12

Q Subsequent to your--

A He threatened me that I was going to be with him.

Q Mr. Pasken did?

A I mean Mr. Brooks, when I telephoned hiﬁ.

Q Well, you were talking to Mr. Brooks as a representative
of Mr. Fasken? |

A Yes, sir. He didn't contact me, I called him on the
telephone, and he was very rude, and I figured I could never
call him again.

Q Were you able to make any arrangement with Mr. Brooks?

A No, sir.

0 Now, in the event the Commission sees fit to pool this

acreage and designate you as the oparator, will you drill a well?

A Yes, sir.

Q To the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool?

A Yes.

Q And you have staked the location, you stated?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you contacted any drilling companies in connection

with thia proposal?
A Yes, sir,

0 And you have two other witnesses who will testify

further on that?
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A Yes, sir. I personally, and plus they have contacted
drilling companies.

Q What companies have you contacted?

A I contacted Carrol. They used to be McFarland. They
did my other drilling for me.

Q In your application, you asked the Commission to grant
you a risk factor for drilling this well, and do you want a risk
factor to be assigned?

A Yes, sir.

Q Will other witnesses present testify to that?

A Yes,

Q Do you also ask that you be allowed a provision for
recovery of the cost of the operation and supervision of the well?

A Yes, sir.

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I will offer in evidence
Exhibit Number 1.
MR, NUTTER: Mrs., Grace's Exhibit Number 1 in this
cace will he admitted in evidence.
(Wnereupon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's Exhibit Number 1, was
admitted in evidence.)
MR, KELLAHIN: fThat completes the direct examination
of this witness.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness?

STh
I:&'
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MR, MORRIS: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

MORRIS :

Q

Mrs. Grace, do you maintain an office in New Mexico or

in the Midland area of Texas?

A

Q

A

Q

Yes, I maintain offices in both places,
Where are your offices?
We have offices on Turner Street in Hobhs, New Mexico.

Let’'s take that one first. How long have you had

that office?

A

Q

A

I have had that office a little over two years.
How is that office staffed?

Just myself and my husband. We do a great deal of

our own work.

A

Q

Are you there in Hobbs a good deal of the time?

When our business requires it, we are.

Do you maintain a residenze in Hobbs?

Yes, sir., I do.

Do you have a telephone at that office on Turner Street?
I'm on the switchbvard of my landlord.

Do you have anyone there who answe»s the phone and can

take mesgsages, and get them to you?

A

Yes, silr, the landlord's office, and I also use 0il
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and Gas Reports in Hobbs, which I feel does a very capable job

for ne.

Q

Well, if someone wanted to get a message to you about

normal operating problems, and wanted to call you in Hobbs, what

number would they call?

A

be

Q
A

Midland.

I have my home number, which is a business number.
Is that a listed telephone numbex?

Yes, it is.

And is someone there--

No, I am sorrxy, it isn't a listed number.

It is not?

No, it isn't., But I do have a listed number in

My husband and I are both listed in the phone book in

Midland, Texas, and we have an answering service in Midland and

one in Odessa that is open 24 hours a day.

Q
an office
A
Q
A
Q

A

Let's talk about the Midland office. Do you maintain
there?

I have an ¢ffice in Midland,

Where is that office?

In the Wilkison Foster Building.

How is that office staffed?

With a stenographer, public stenographer, who does

work for us when it is needed, and answers the telephone very
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promptly,

s

Q is she tims smploves who maintains reqular

office hours?

A Not full time for us, but she works for us when we
need her to.

Q Is this number listed under your name?

A Mine and my husband's.

Q’ If someone wants to reach you by telephone concerning
ordinary business matters, can you be reached through that number?
A Yes, I can., They can look it up in the phone book

there in Midland.
Q Now, wherae in either Hobbs or Midland do you receive
your mail in the ordinary course of your business?
A In Midland, I have two places to receive mail, One is
Box 1416 in Midland, and the other is the Wilkison Foster Building.
Q And mail addressed to either one of those addresses
will reach you, and be considered by you as being mailed to you

in th

ordinary course of business, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

0 What type of technical sta.i do you maintain?
A We have a ¥?' 'd manager.

Q and who is that?

):\ Mr, Hubart Merritt in Tatum, MNew Hexico.
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Q Is he a full time employee of yours?

A Yes, sir,

Q How long has he been with you?

A Since we began this present well, this wildcat we are
completing now.

Q The one you are completing now?

A Yes. I had pumpers who, you know, as they were needed
for my other wells. And I had a field manager before that who
worked when he was needed, a Mr. Robert Wilheit from Odessa.
You mean as far as geologists and engineers?

Q Yes. Now, by way of geologists and engineers, who do
you have on a regular consulting basis, if anyone?

A When they are needed, you mean?

Q Well, dec you have any full time employees, technical
employees?

A You mean geologists and engineers?

Q Geologists and engineers.

A No, sir, we feel when the time comes that we have
developed, which we intend to start, are starting a great deal
of acreage in New Mexico, well, we are presently intexrviewing
paople who want to come with us steadily. And also, Mr. McIntyre
has, I think except fcr about three weeks of well sitting in the

last three months, has spoent most of his time working for us.
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Mr. Doyle Butler has been with us on this well as engineer, and

RS

plans to continue woiking wiih us when ha iz nsadad, and

[ind

-3
FE]

available.

Q Do you have any engineering consulting firm with which
you do business in this area?

A Mr. Doyle Butler.

Q and how long has Mr, Butler been on a consulting basis
with you?

A Since we began this well and started staking this one
in Eddy County, because we feel he is a specialist, particularly
in that area.

Q Do you have any production in Eddy County?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you operate any wells in Eddy County?

A Yes, sir.

Q Where are those wells?

A They are in Lea County--oh, in Eddy County, I'm sorry.
I was thinking about the ones in Lea County. No, I don't., I
have staked this well in Eddy County, and I intend to have wells
in FEddy County.

We also have a great deal of acreage in Eddy County.
We are planning to stake two other wells in Eddy County also

very shortly.
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Q Now, Mrs. Grace, you have stated that you had been in

touch at various times with representatives of both Shell and

Marathon?
A Yes, sir.
Q The last time you were in touch with anyone from Shell,

when was that and who did you speak with?

2 Mr. Lindsey, Mr, Clark, and Mr. Pierson, their
counsel, Mr, Tom Sealy, and Yr, Goolsby of Mr., Sealy's firm,
I spoke to the Midland bank there, I spoke to the First National
Bank of Midland, scme of the officers there, beczuse I understand
they are some how related with Mr. Brooks. I spoke with
Mr. Hardie, an attorney in Midland. I spoke even to other Shell
offices in the United States, and my husband has also, and is
continuing to negotiate with the New York Shell office.

And you say how long did I negotiate with them, talk

to them?

Q No, I am speaking of the last time you talked to any
of the Shell employees.

A I believe the last time was December 12, was with
Mr., Clark. I think my husband has talked with them since, and
possibly some individuals in MMidland have.

¢ ivow, éid Shell inform you or inform your hushband the

last time that he talked that Shell nad verbally agyreed to farm
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out its acreage in the north half of this section to Mr., Fasken?

A They said they had agreed verbally, ves.

Q Now, when was the last time that you taiksed with any
representative of Marathon?

A It was 2round the middle of December, I think someone,
a representative of mine spoke with Marathon the week before last.

Q And at that time, you were informed by the representa-
tive of Marathon that, likewise, they had verbally agreed to
farm out their acreage in the southwest gquarter of this section
to Mr. Fasken? |

A Yus, and I feel that it wasn't right. X was in there
and I have been in there for many years. I turned down some
wonderful offers €rom Shell, and many other people, and I feel
that at least they could have kept their promise to me, and that
they could have out of nothing more than courtesy informed me

that they were going to farm it out, such as Mr, David Brooks.

Q You mean Mr., Fasken?
A Well, Mr, Fasken's representative.
Q After you learned that both Shell and Marathon had

verbally agreed to farm their acreage out to Mr. Fasksn, did you

make any attempt to voluntarily negotiate a communitization of

.'
: B

li I
¥

all the acreage in Section 8 with Mr., Fasken?

A I called Mr. Brooks the one time, and he ncreamed at
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me. I couldn't call him again, but I sent people to see him
and call him,

Q Now, wait just a minute. During the time that you

talked with Mr. Brooks, did you ever offer with him to

communitize your acreage with the acreage that Mr. Pasken would
receive from Shell and Marathon to farm out?

.\ I had no reason to offer to communitize with Mr. Fasken,
He had nothing in writing.

Q So your answer is no, is that correct?

A The people that I talked to with Shell and Marathon,

P g .

they owned the leases. And I still haven't seen anything in
writing. I have sent people to Carlsbad. Your witness told me
that they had been, they had filed something in Carlsbad, I
haven't seen it, nor has the man that I sent to Carlsbad. 1 was
promigsed that I would get this agreement, and I haven't seen it,
so I still don't know that Mr. Fasken has any right in this
hearing today. I know I do, because I own the lease, and I paid
rent for it since 1963, and I have planned to drill it since
1962, I would have drilled it in 19462 if my geologist weould
have let me, I would have,

MR. HORRIS: That is all.
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CROSS LXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mrs. Grace, I am getting a little confused on some of
thegse dates, You acquired this lease, this l60-acre lease in
May of 19632

A Yes, sir.

Q And then in 1966, I believe you stated, Mr. Kellahin,
the pool rules were adopted for this North Indian Hills?

MR. KELLAHIN: May 25, 1966, I believe was the date.

Q And then you sought a farmout from Shell in the summer

14

of 19652
A Yes. The geologists, evidently they anticipated this

would be 640 acres, you know, fror each well., And Mr. Lowe, I

know arocund about the time that I acquired this lease, Mr, Lowe
had drilled a wildcat, and evidently my geologist at that time
was quite close to Mr. Lowe, and he evidently felt that this is
what would be asked for,

Q I think 640-~acre spacing may have already been adopted

down in the Indian iills and Indian Rasin south of here?
A Right.,
0 And in 1965 when you contacted Mr. Lawrence with Shell,

that is the time when they told you that they intended to drill

the acreage themselves?

1 28 33232220 S2RRREE
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A Yes, sir,

Q But that if they ever did plan to farm it out, or ever
would farm it out, they would keep you in mind?

A Yes,

0] And then later they came to you and wanted to buy the
acreage from you?

A They wanted to buy that acreage from five minutes
after I got that lease, they were on the telephone with me, And
they were after me even at night, they called me at home, I had
to hide from them. They went to see my bookkeeper, they
followed us over the country. They did everything they could to
get tt.

Q That is immediately after the time you acquired it?

A Yes, sir, within five minutes.

0 In the summer of 1967 when you asked for a farmout of
their acreage and they told vou they planned to drilil it
themselves, did they make a counter offer to you at that time
and say, "We would like to buy your acreage”? Were they
interested in a bigger acreage then?

A I think they realized by then they weren't going to
get it, but they did make one other attempt to bhuy it from me in
the fall of 1865, Mr, Lawrence took my husbhand and myself, and

M1, Donegan to lunch here after the state sale, and once more he
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asked me, and lauchingly, because he knew he wasn't going to get
it, but he tell everybody in the dining room that day that we

would be drilling together, and that he wanted to be the

cperator.

Q And then as late as sometime in December, you were
still contacting Shell trying to get the farmout from them?

A December, 1968, yes.

Q And you also talked to Marathon in Pecember of 19687

A Yes, sir.

Q And as far as you know, vou have never seen any
evidence of any written farmout, as far as the Shell and Marathon

acreage to Mr, Fasken?

A Right, and we are still willing to negotiate with
Shell and Marathon,

0 Now, I didn't understand one thing here with regard to
the time you contacted Mr. Brooks, what were you attempting to do
as far as Mr, Fasken was concerned at that time?

A I wanted him to understand that I had acreage in there,
and 1 f he thought he had to drill a well, he had to deal with
I was the land owner in there, and I wanted him to know

mel

that I wanted to be the operator, and I would like to have

his acreage.

0 But as far as vou are concerned, he doesn't have any
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acreage yet?

A That's right. But I heard he had been promised, and

I wanted to tell him before he put anything in writing, if he
didn't know it, that I was a part of the 640 acres.

Q Were you willing to offer him a voluntary communitiza-
tion agreement if he had acquired the acreage?

A If I could be the operator.

Q You would be willing to voluntarily communitize this
acreage, but with the understanding that you would operate and
drill the well?

A I would prefer to drill with Shell and Marathon,
because they haven't screamed at me.

Q Well, Mr. Fasken has never screamed at you, either,
has he?

A I understand Mr, Brooks is the one that people have
to deal with.

2 But you have had no further contact with Shell, and

L4

you haven't been able to make any sort of arrangement with

Mr. Fasken or Mr. Brooks as yet?
A No, sir.
MR, NUTTER: I believe that is all. Any further

questions?

FEREERT T REEEEESESsESsEEan
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Mrs. Grace, in the event you are designated as the
operator of this unit, what technical help would you have in the
drilling of this well?

A Mr. McIntyre, who has just brought in this wildcat,
which we hope will mean about eight offsets, and Mr. McIntyre
has been working with us over the past, it's about over a year
now, you know, as he is needed on a consulting basis; and
Mr. Doyle Butler, an engineer from Midland.

Q Have you made arrangements with both of them to
represent you in connection with the drilling of this well?

A Yes, sir.

Q And in the event an interest owner needed to get in
touch with you, could they get in touch with you through either
one of these two gentlemen?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would they be authorized to represent you as far as
the drilling of this well is concerped?

A Yes, sir,

9] Now, I believe you stated the last time you contacted
Shell was about December 12th, is that correct?

A Yes, but my husband has contacted them since.
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Q Since that time?

A Yes, sir,

Q Do you know the date that your application for pooling
this acreage was filed with the Commission?

A We staked the well December 1llth, and it was the end
of December.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I believe the
Commission's records will show--at least my letter of transmittal
shows the application was filed December 12th. It should have
been stamped in.

MR, NUTTER: The written application was received in
this office on December l6th, However, I think the original
application was telephoned in prior to that time.

MR, KELLAHIN: That's correct.

THE WITNESS: December 12th.

MR, KELLAHIN: That is all I have,

MR. NIIMPTER: Are there any other questions of
Mrs. Grace? She may be excused.

Call your next witness, Mr, Kellahin.

MR, KELLAHIN: I will call Mr. McIntyre.

NORBERT McINTYRE

called as a witness by the Applicant Corinne Grace, having been

first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

(Whereupon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's Exhibit Numbers 2 ard
3, inclusive, were marked for

identification.)

Q Would you state your name, please?

A Norbert Mclntyre.

Q What business are you engaged in?

A I am a consulting geologist out of Midland, Texas.

Q Where are you located?

A Midland, Texas, 1220 Vaughn Building.

Q How long have you béen working as a consulting
geologist?

A Since May 1, 1967.

Q Prior to that, were you eisployed in the oil and gas

business?

A Prior to that, I was District Geologist for Midwest

0il Corporation, Midland,

Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation

commission, and made your qualifications as a geologist a matter

of record?
A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are they acceptabie?

i
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MR, NUTTER: Yesg,

MR. KELLAHIN: Do you have any questions on his
qualifications, Mr, Morris?

MR. MORRIS: Ho.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. McIntyre, have you done any
work for Corinne Grace, the applicant in the case before the
Commission at this time?

A Yes, I have. I bave prepared geological structuaral
maps on tnis particular area,

Q By the particular area, you mean the area whicih is the
subject matter of this case?

A This is correct, yes. I have also been to the Corinne
Grace Indian Hills No. 1l location in person. I have, sgince we
got an elevation onn this well, I havse taken it upon myself to
call the Commission, or cail the Oil Reports and Gas Services,
and amend the depth of this well from 9,600 to 10,000,

Q Now, this acreage is Fuderal acreage, is it not?

A That's correct,

Q Was this amended information #iled with the United
States Geological survey?

A It was.

0 s I understand it, the filing was handied by -~

2 0Oil Reports and Gasg Seyvieas.
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Q That is the same company to which Mrs. Grace
referred as handling her reports, is that correct?

A Yes. Any administrative workx or anything having to
do with the Commission is handled by these people, and anything
we need done, such as amendments or anything, staking locations,
and filing the proper reports to the Commission, I ordinarily
call up and have them do it.

Q Now, Mr. McIntyre, how long have you done work for
Mrs. Grace?

A I would say probably just about a vyear, I think in
January of 1967.

Q Do you work for her in connection with the drilling
and completion of wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Are your services available to her in connection with

the operation of these wells?

A Yes, they are.

0 Have you rendered that type of service to her?

A Yes, sir.

o) as Mrs, Grace entered into an agreement with you in

connection with the drilling and completion and operation of a
well to he drilled on the unit involved in this application?

A Yes, sir.
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Q Are you willing to work for her in this connection?
A I am,

Q You do maintain an office in Midland, do you?

A Yes, sir.

0 Do you have a staff there?

A Consisting of myself.

0] Yourself?

A I have a secretarial service and answering service.

Q But you can be contacted through your Midland office?
A That's correct,

Q Have you made an examination of the area involved in

this application?

A Yes, I have.

4] Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 2,
would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit 2 is a Xerox copy of the plat filed by John
West, surveyor out of Hobbs, New Mexico, on this location,

showing it to be 1,650 feet from the south line, and 1,750 feet

from the =ast line, Section 8, Township 21 $South, Range 24 East,

0] lave you heen to this well site?

A Yes, I have heen.

Q iwhat is the nature of the topography of this area?
A This area is in an extremely hilly, rough terrain.
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Indian Hilis, I uslisve, L3 the local name for this area, where
you have in excess of 600 or 700 feet of relief over three or
four miles in places.

This particular location, we had hoped to stake the
well in the center of the southeast quarter, which would be
1,980 from the south and east lines., However, an inspection
of the terrain there indicated that this would result in an
extremely expensive location, because of. the terrain, so we
moved it to this location which is about 50 feet from the
Caliche road. In fact, we drove up to it in a Buick Wildcat.

Q Is there a road already in there?

. There is a road within 50 feet of the stake.

Q Is there a road into the north half, or the northwast
guarter of this section?

.3 There wasn't at the time 1 was thera.

D vwhen was that?

A It was about four weeks ago.

Q Do you épow&ghether any other location has been
gtaked in this l;;ailgié'

A I understand that Mr. Fasken has staked a location
. the axact location, I don't know, bui I do know that
it te it the southwest gquarter of the aorithaast quarterx

of Hection 4.
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Q You haven't been to that stake?

A I haven't, I was thers, I think, hefore the gtake,

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 3,
would you identify that exhibit?

A This is a subsurface geological plat and interpretation
of the structure., On the datum marked on the type log, you will
gsee on the right hand side of the map proper in red, this datum
point over the area was present in all the walls shown here, and
1s approximately 175 feet above the top of the Morrow Sand pay
interval. It sihowed that there appears to be a low relief

anticlinal feature centered in approximately the common lines

R R E R B R R R

of Sections 21 and 20, 16 and 17, and 8 and 9, over which Morrow
Sand has been drained and is productive in the wells shown in
yellow, all of which are Morrow 3and producing. That is about it.
what I am trying to do is show a relationship betwseen
the proposed location and the adjacent wells which were drilled
by Mr, Fasken, and which I understand are good Morrow gas walls.

Q Would you anticipate that you would get a good Morrow
gas well at the proposed location?

A Yas, sir, 1 would, I think that we are propaply zvouh
as near the inside location ag you can be naar an inside
location., We are near tha better wells of My, PFasken, According
to production figures that I have snen, ooxous waells Mo, Fasken

has as fear as wnat it has dsliverad, that 1< the Shell
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N Nould tiere be any particular advantage, My, Molntyre,
tg drilling a well located in file soutieast guarzer OF e
section a3 opvosed to elsewhere in the s2c%ion, in voux
opinion?

A Proximizvwise, T would say the south2ast quarter:
would e the most logical place to drill a well, although X
would have to say that I would locate it in the southeast

quarter in such a fashion as not to de wagonwheeling or hubhing

up 2gainst Mr, Fasken's Skelly Federal in the scutheast dection.

Q Is the location designated as an orthodox location?
A Yes, sir.

Q It is far enough away from the leasa line?

A I am going into an area which I am not completely

familiar with., I know the location is a legal one. I think
the onlvy reason for moving it a little bit west would be to
keep from having interference between it and the Fasken Skelly
Federal Well.

Q You say vou have workaed for Mra., Grace tor the vast
year, approximately?

A Yes,

Q Are you familiar with hor operatlons in southeastern

New Mexico?
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A Yes, I am.
Q Does 4rs. Grace maintain an adequate staff to handle
her work in southeast New Mexico?
A Yes, I think so.
Q What staff does she have at the present time, for

example, in the well you say you just completed?

A I did the geology, and I watched the well to logging
point, recorded the well., At that point, we -- at the time
we decided to run pipe, why, she obtained the services of
Mr., Hubert Merritt, who was a field supervisor for Midwest at
the time I worked there. She also has !Mr. Doyle Butler, who
is a consulting petroleum engineer, who is handling the
engineering phase of the operation.

Q Does she have someone in the field who handles the
wells, the actual day~-to-day operation of the wells?

A Yes, she retains a pumper, and I would expect that
HMr. Merritt would probably supervise production activity.

0 Ythat is his name?

A Hlubert Merritt.

There is he located?

D

2 He is in Tat.um, Hew Hexico.
0 And he does operate all of her properties at the

present time.
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A Yes, gilr, at this poelint he does,

Q she is only operating one producing well at the
moment?

A Two producing wells, and this would be the third.

¢ And where is this discévery well that you were
talking about7r

A It is in the northeast quartcr of the northeast
quarter of Section 16, Township 10 South, Range 33 East.
It is Number 1 Taxas Pacific Stat«:, and is a farmout from
Texas Pacific Coal and 0il., It is belng contyxibuted to by

Ronne oo -
Midwest Oil Corporation, T.P., Allied Chemical, and Ren- -
, Povme Voo

tebery ., Scfogqins and Ron- beberg out of Corpus Christi are
independant.,

Q 2nd Mrs,., Gra2e 1s the operator?

A That's correct. 2And under the terms of this farmout,
I might sav this, insoiar as prudent operation, we have given
a daily report, drilling rewport on this w2ll to all four of
those operators a:ach morning before ten o'clock.

9] Waa pRie o oon Mrs, Geacels instoactliona?

A Thaw's coryact,

]

!
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Q Exhibit Number 2 is a copy of the well dedication
plot, is that correct?
A That's correct.
Q Has that been filed with the Commission?
A It has,
0 And Exhibit 3, was that prepared by you or under your
supervision?
A It was.
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
Exhibits 2 and 3.
MR. NUTTER: Grace's Exhibits 2 and 3 will be
admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant Corinne
Grace's Exhibits Numbers 2 and
3, inclusive, were admitted in
evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have on direct.
MR, NUTTUR: Any guestioneg of Mr. McIntyre?

MR. MORRIS: No, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUITER:

Q Mr. McIntyre, do you know what the completion dates
for these various wells as shown on your Exhibit Number 3 would
be?

A I can tell you generally. [ can tell vou that those
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four wells there were completed in the fall of 1968. I don't
have the dates with me, I have them in Midland.
I beg your pardon, I brought that.

Q Cive the conmpletion dates, and also the initial
potential on those?

A In Section 16, 21-24, 2,310 from the north and 2,121
from the west. The well was completed on 9-18-68, for 3.350
million cubic feet a day. On perfs, between 9,539 and 9,758.

0 Who operates that well?

A That is a David Fasken, David Fasken's 6 Indian Hills
Gas Unit COM. I don't know what that is. It is an old well
drilled deeper. It is located in Section 17, 21-24, 1,440 feet
from the south and east lines of the section, was deepened. The
old total depth was 8,070 feet, drilled by Marathon. It was

deepened to 10,180 feet, and calculated at 34 million cubic

feet a day. Morrow perforations between 9,839 and 9,972.

Q When was it recompleted?

A It was also completed on 9-~18-~68,

Q 34 million, you say?

p:Y 34 million. MNow, in Section 4, 21-24, 1,920 from the

gouth and west, the David Fasken ¥No. 1 Ross Federal, completed

for 19 million; Morrow perforations, 9,481 to 9,635; total depth,

92,815; completion was 5-25-65.




N
B
-
-
N
.
»
n
~
.
e
-
-
-

39

Then the 1 Skelly Federal, David Fasken Skelly
Federal No. 1, 84C from the south, 935 from the west line of
Section 19 -- correct that, Section 9, 21 South, 24 East; total
depth, 10,356; completed 18 million cuhic feet per day from
Morrow formations 9,784 to 9,804; completed on 11-15-67. Now,
these wells will be down to the south part of vour map there.

0 We need one more, that Shell Federal in Section 5.

A All right. 1In Section 5, 21-24, 1,980 from the south
and west, David Fasken No. 1 Shell Federal, completed for 3.150
million cubic feet, Morrow formations between 9,570 and 9,592,
and completed 12-22-66.

Then to the south, and these wells will be Cisco
wells except for one dual completion, that being Penrock 0il
Corporation No. ! Indian Federal. It is in Section 19, 21-24,
1,980 from the north and east. It was completed from the
Morrow pay for 10 million cubic feet per day calculated hetween
9,226 and 9,470, completed on 2-1-64. It was alsoc completed
from the Cisco.

0 Actually, I think that well is carried by the
commission in -~

A Tt is outside of this,

O In the other pool?

A Right. 2All of these along the south end are, I think
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only the wells shown in yellow, the Morrow wells to the north,
are carried under this particular thing. These down here are,
with that one exception, are all Cisco wells around 7,300,
7,500 feet.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that is all I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: Y overlooked a couple of points I
intended to bring out by this witnessg, if I may have your
indulgence?

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

o} Mr. McIntyre, on behalf.of Mrs. Grace, did you make
any effort to obtain any farmout on this acreage?

A Yes, I did.

0 From fhell or from Marathon?

A Both Shell and Marathon.

0 ¥hen?

A I made a telephore call on October 25, 1968 to
Mr. Ross at Shell, and asked him or presented him an idea that
1 would drill, or cause to be drilled a well at or near this
jocation, and I would like to request a farmout. At that time,

he said that there were verbal negotiations in process with

Fasken on 4¢his, but that he could see no reason why gomeone else
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shouldn't drill the well, and it would seem logical since
Mrs. Grace did have acreage in that proration unit that she
would be a logical operator. He then said, "I doubt that vyou
can get a farmout from Mrs. Grace” which this was not the
problem, and I didn’t make any comment on that either way.
So I followed that with a letter.

The same is true for Marathon. I called, and then
on the basis of what I found out, I wrote the two letters which
are not in evidence, but which are present for examination,
offering what they said would be a similar offer made by
Fasken. At that time, there was nothing on paper, and at this
time there still may not be. I don't know, I haven't seen it.

0 One other point, Mr. McIntyre. You are familiar with
the geology in this area?

A Yes, sir.

o) Are there any zones above the Morrow that could be
seepage zones or lost circulation?

A Yes, there are numerous zones. Actually, zones down
to the intermediate at 3,200, which Mr. Butler will talk about
latexr, are lost circulation zones that cause guite a bit of
trouble in the cementing, But once casing is set at that depth,
any zone with excellent permecability and porosity below

intermediate is capable of bheing a thief zone,
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these will ocecur in the Bone Springs-Wolfcamp
gection, or possibly a Pennsylvanian section above that. This
did occur in one other well which is not completed, the
Hanagan Well, which is some approximately three miles from this
location, which caught fire and burned as a resvlt of losing
circulation in one of these ﬁhief zones above the pay. So they
will have to be considered as potentially present there.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all T have.

MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of Mr. McIntyre?
You may be excused.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call Mr. Butler, please.

0., DOYLE BUTLER

called as a witness by the Applicant Corinne Grace, having been
first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KFLLAHIN:

{(Whereupon, Applicant Corinne
GCrace's Fxhibits Numhers 4
through 7, incliusive, were
marked for identification.)

¢ State your name, please,

A 0. Doyle Butler.

C what business are you engaged in?
A I am a consulting petroleum enginecr.
0 Where are you located?
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A Midland, Texas.

0 Do you maintain offices in Midland, Texas?

A Yes.

Y Where are they located?

A 406 North Marienfeld.

) How long have you operated as a consulting petroleum
engineer in Midland?

A I would have to put it this wav. I worked for a

consulting company for one vear. I was in a partnership in a
consulting firm for one year, and then I have been in husiness
for myself for a year and a half.

O And this has all been at Midland?

A Yes.

0 And have you ever testified hefore the 0il Conservation
Commission?

A No,

0 For the henefit of the Examiner, will you briefly
outline vour ednastion and ewneoricnee as an eiwjineer?

A I have a B.S. Degree in Mechanical Enagineering from
Oklahoma State University in 1357, I worked for Texaco, Incor-
porated in engineering capacities for eight and a half years,
both domestic and foreiaon. ¥ worked approximately one year for

Adohbe 0il Company in Midland doing field completion work and
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evaluation work, which Adcre is a consulting and management
comrany. I worked arcvroximately one vear as a vartner in a
consulting engineering firm in Midland, arnd on June 1, 1987,
I went into consulting business for mvself,

Q will vou please refer to Fxhibit Number 4, Does that

consist of a resume of vour educatioral experience?

A vYes, it does.
e what is Rlackrock 0il Company?
A This is a propertv management companv that I own. It

is a Texas corporation, and it is also registered as New Mexico

cornoration, also.

Q Is it qualified to operate in the State of New Mexico?

A Yes, it is currently operatinc in New Mexico.

0 What tvpe of services do vou render as a consulting
engincer?

A T deo consulting work under practicallv the scope of

operations, T do avmoraisal,; and evaluaticn work, I do field
drilling and remedial completions, and then the management
company does this, all of this in conjunction with accounting
cormirsionr reports, and anythine in regard to the paper work
o administration.

o Have vou had anvy exrerience, Mr, Butler, in connection

with the drilling and the completion of gas wells {n southeast




Ney. Mexico?

S Yes, I have. Tirst, &althougk it wasn't vere detailed

13

I vas with Texaco in 1261 when thev were operating deep ¢as wells

betwaen Nobbs and Carlshad. Later, after T went inte the

>

consulting business. T did work in the Carisbad area. 1t's been

e

tvo vears ago, Stoltz and Companv had a hlowout that burned
east of Carlsbhacd, and I was the consultant hirad by Stolte to
go in with Mr. Adair, and after he put out the fire, 1 ajid all
the finishina work and resumed the drilling oreration,
Frollowina this, I supervised part of the drillinag and completion
on another well for “tcltz; and then, closexr to Carlsbad, I havs
done high-pressure gas work.

0 Are these Morrow gas wells you are refexring to?

A These are Straun, those two were Strauns., The Texxco

wells were Morrow wells.

Q) What was the Stoltz well that had the Blowout?
P2 It was a Straun.

™
o 91w

¥ou encounier similar problems in dealing with

Morrow a -~ “ian Hills Rasin?
A Very similai.
0 in other woxds, Indian Nills ~-
)
A T would imagine {t would he verv aimilar, from wh-t

I have obtained from other veople. Relative o making nmyself

.
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more familiar with the Indian Hills area, it is very similar
to the Morrow and other areas.

MR, FKELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

MR. MORRIS: VYes,

0 Mr. Butler, have you been contacted by Corinne Grace
in connection with the drilling and operation of this well in
Section 8, 21 South, 24 Fast?

). Yes, I have.

0 Hlave you agreed to work with her in connection with
the completion and operation of that well to be located there?

A Yes, I have.

0 And in *he event this application is approved and
she is designated the operator, what will your role be in
connection with the drilling of that well?

A Basically, in connection with the drilling, it will be
he advisement, and the cuordination
of the drilling contractor, the mud program, casing program, and
vhatever is required to drill a well to that depth., At that
time, T will be in charge of the completion work and subsequent
operations,

0 Have yvou made a study of the costs of drilling in this
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crepare these. These avere furnishad to me, ard they are,

e

zelliave i% waz 3 natiar 2f orevicus record fefors the Comissicon,
A I telieve these wyere submpittad and harndled in the
case.

A And that has bteen broken down into a cost-per-foot
average for wells in the immediate area.

0 On the basis of vcur exrerience, do you belisve thoxe
figures to he correct?

A I am sure they are correct in that that money was
spent. They appear to be a little bit hich of what wells counld
be drilled for.

O On the basis of vour experience, vou think a well could
be drilled scmewhat cheaper than is shown on Exhibit Number 57

A I do. And I think possibly, mavbe since this exhibit
was prepared, some of the coperators have drilled wells cheaper
than this.

o) Referring to what has been marked as Ixhibit MNumbor 6,

would vou identify that exhibhit?
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% Rii of the costs rolsative 20 this i3 bazed on Y0000
feet.
o Is there anvthinge in parzicular {nvelved {n these

cost figures that you would ilike to discuss?

A I would like to say one thing. These figures are
basically minimum., 1In other wards, thia {= {f evervthing went
the way vou vlanned it, and evervthing went right down pervfeoct,
this is what you could expect plue or minus a certain
contingency to drill a well., This does not take inte account
any unforeseen risks or high operation.

0 Does this take into consideration the coat of
operating the well?

A Just for drilling and producing, and supervinfon wvhile
drilling and completing.

Q That is all?

A Yes, that 4is all. 7Tt does not take Into connfdoration
operation.

0 And you arrive at a total cost of $186,450, In drilling
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the well.

n Drilling the well, this is drilling and completing
the well. This is running production casing, doing the perfor-
ating, treating, testing, and installing a system, tank battery
for distillate.

Q This includes the tank battery?

A Yes, it does.

0 Are the drillers =-- have you contacted any drilling
companies?

A I have talked to Jess Wharton with Wharton Drilling
Company, and also with Walter Crockett with Cactus Drilling
Company.

0 Are the fiqures on your Exhibit 6 based on the
information you obtained from these gentlemen?

A The figures on Exhibit Number 6 are from Jess Wharton.
The footage at $9.1V per foot was something we arrived at by
him going back to his previous committments. I think he had
drilled the last well for $8.85 a foot, and since the first of
the year most drilling contractors have given some rather
substantial raises to their drilling personnel, they have also
started paying mileage, and he estimated it would run about
25 cents more a foot than previous, and that is how the $9,10

wag arrived at.
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) Do you have any problems in cementing the surface
string in this area?

A Yes. And T might point out that the amount of money
on this AFE is an ideal figure, it does not take into account
any problems you may have.

In this area, the intermediate is set through the
bottom of the Artesian water sands, and it is necessary, the
Commission requires that these wells bhe cemented to the surface.

] Normally, this operation is observed by one of the
representatives of the Commission?

A Yes. Yt normally is. And also, these w*1ll react
several different wavs, that's what it amounts to, is, most
wells or some of the wells have been required to run one-inch
tubing on the outside of the casing, and cement from the top.
And one of the wells that I did check out was Penrock's Indian
rederal No. 2. They used 1,300 sacks of cement, and they had
to run one-inch to 620 feet, and it took seven stages following
that to get the well cemented.

0 That adds to the cost?

A This adds to the cost considerably, and also to the
rig time cost.

0 and that is a risk that vou would he facing in drilling

a well in this aresa?
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A This is a very definite factor that the operator must
take into account.

o Are the dArilling contractors willing to enter into
turnkey contracts?

A I discussed this with both Mr. Wharton and Mr. Crockett.
Mr. Wharton sajd he would rather not comment on it. Now,

Mr. Crockett did not give me a figure for a turnkey, other than
he said, "Figqure out what you think it will cost and add 25
per cent, and that is for the drilling end of it."

Q Rave you prepared an exhibit showing those figures?

A Yes, T have. This is noted on my AFE«IIQ,‘and b
might point out --

0 Is that Exhibit Number 7?

A Exhikit 7. This is not very definite. 1In other words,
My, Crockett would nnt pin himself down definitely at the time.

0 In other words, you don't know at this point whether
vou would get a contractor to enter into a turrkey contract?

A The risk involved, hoth with the high pressure cas
and the problam of cementing, and the other things in the area,
I doubt it -- I am sure vou could, but it would ke quite
prohibitive, as far as costwise,

0 Nave vou made anv study of the costs of operating

wells in this area?
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A The operation of wells will depend on two thinas.
One is a normal operation charge, which most operators charqe.

The second would be a pumpinag or a foreman charae in
the ares.

The third wonld be anv unforeseen maintenance costs
that may come, as well as under the oreration. 7T telieve the
high pressure cas wells in this area do not recuire as much
maintenance, we might sav, as another pumring well somewhere
else, so this would be -- I have used or put down as a figure
somewhere around $200 a month for operation. That would he
$100 a month administrative, and the other would be related
to pumpers; or whatever miscellaneous work that might tre
required. Acain, this is somethine that is hafd to foretell
what miokt re involved on down the road, as far as maintenance.

& My, PButler, in drillinag a weil in the North Indian
"ills Meorrow Pool, would veuw anticivate a hich decree of risk

or a medium dearee, or a lov deqree?

2 The risk {s hior, basically because any time vou are
drilling hick prescured cezs, vou Lave a riskh factor, and aten

anry time veou have a cas zore 2t a lover level in a well tharn

vou o ovitd weater 7ones -- oy tre terr Yas Yeen vsed, thief
yares above - vou are standine tre risky of Yiowout., Tris ie
crneed Yo 2Ye zerme tavinag wvouy Srildiine fluid, lowerine vouy



A The operation of wells will depend on two thinas.
One is a normal operation charge, which most operators charqge.

The second would be a pumpina or a foreman charge in
the area.

The third would be any unforeseen maintenance costs
that may come, as well as under the operation. Y hkelieve the
high pressure gas wells in this area do not regquire as much
maintenance, we might say, as another pumping well somewhere
else, so this would be -- I have used or put down as a figure
somewhere around $200 a month for operation. That would bhe
$100 a month administrative, and the other would be related
to pumpers, or whatever miscellaneous work that might be
required. Again, this is something that is hard to foretell
what might he involved on dovn the road, as far as maintenance.

0 Mr. Butler, in drilling a well in the North Indian
IIi11ls Morrow Pool, would vou anticipate a high degree of risk
or a medium deqree, or a low degree?

A The risk is high, basically because any time you are
drilling high pressured gas, you have a risk factor, and also
anv time vou have a gas zone at a lowver level in a well than
vou do with weaker zones -~- or the term has been used, thief
zones above —-- you are standing the risk of hlowout., This is

caused hvy the zone taking vour Jdrilling fluid, lowerxrinag vyour




hvdrostatic head that you are helding on to the formation vou
are drilijnq, and then vour formation blowing out. I think this
i3 a well-known risk in this arca, not only herc, but anywhere
you are driliing into a high pressure gas, and the Morrow is

a very high preasure gas, normally,

Q lave there heen blowouts in the vicinity of this
location?

A Yes, I am not really familiar, but I do know there
has been one within the area, which would be the Hanagan %ell.
There have been several in southeastern New Mexico, or in the
area around Carlsbad, or farther south and east of Carlsbad.

Qo Would vou describe, for example, what happens to the
drilling mud when you encounter one of these thief zones?

A You lose it., The mud, the pressure or hreakdown
prressure of the zone is at a point that is less than the
hydrostatic pressure of the mud, and the mud that goes into
this zone., This can bte remedied either by lost circulation

= lost circulation
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helieve Penrock is on there, and this was their actual cost.
MR. KELLANIN: At this time, 1 offer in evidence
, Exhihbits 4, 5, 6, and 7.
MR. MORRIS: No objection.

E MR. NUTTER: Corinne Grace's Fxhibits 4 through 7
i
|

will be admitted in evidence.

{Whereuron, Corinne Crace's
Exhirits Numbers 4 through 7,
inclusive, were admitted in
evidence.)

MR. RELLAHIN: That is all I have on direct.

———— T Y

MR. NUTTER: Anv questions of Mr. Butler?

MR, MORRIS: No, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

o Mr. Butler, I notice here, referring to your Exhibit

Number 6, your estimate of well costs for a completed well,
and also for a well down through to the casing point, vou
estimate $9,000 for mud and chemicals. Yet, if we turn to
Exhibit Number 5, which is the tabulation of actual costs on
several wells, the second column from the right is the mud
bill, and $10,000 is the lowest figure on there,

n Right. We do have mud bills running up as high as

$47,000.

Q Did any of these wells have lost circulation problems?
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a mud comnanv,

s

Q This §&,0007
E Right. &nd all the figures or this AFL are if

evervthing went exactly the way it was vlarned. This is without

trouble.

)
-3
r
[
10
e
n
5
[
rr

out anv contincencies . then? ‘
A Rioht.

ed five nor cont?

Qs

¢ xcert that vea have ad

)= That

i a mormal, wvhat I normally adf or in figurinc

bl
2
m
b J
r’
r
m
H
o]
0.
(9]
0
3
3
1
5]
4
s
[
“
]
o)
r
™
e
1y

estimate, werc trev

N . 3 e - = 2 T T mm FEWN - .
thinking of the sitvatdian out hers in Tnlian 723z viere vow
- - - - - ~ -~ i
can have Iost circuiztion uroliaems?
= - YA " - - AN - .
2 Ve trev were. owould 1tlve to oroslh trreuel rere.,
£
- ~ - <~ ~. ~ ——r - 1y L1 - - + N ~ - £ .-
< Fhat i e norTmas Tad Tl Lvoa norTéas ayea Tor oa

.
]

L A o m~en X e
Torave thely fesand ve




57

it was a dry hole, and their mud bill was $8,160. They had
no trouble. And this is basicallv where this figure came from.

It is located down to the south there. I have the location
here.

0 But this mud company ~-

A The second Penrock dry hole is located in Section 19,
northwest of the southeast quarter.

Q Northwest of the southeast. But this mud bill of
$9,000, that was given to you by a mud company. Was it a
company that has been doing mud business --

A They did the work on the Penrock wells.

0 Now, have any of the Penrock wells had any blowouts
or lost circulation problems?

A I am not faniliar with their other problems, cther
than the Penrcck No. 2, which is what I went over their costs
with, and they did not have anv problems with that except on
cementing. I might point out here that like for cement and
cementing is $3,200., Well, actually moving over to the second
column of the AFE, it shows to casing point, $2,800.

0 I was wondering if you would be able to cement that
lona string for $400°?

A They had $5,300 on their cement bill for a dry hole.

rut that 5400, I think the long string will cost $1,550 to cement.




A R CEER S OEET CEEST RN TRy Wy E Wy PNy ey ey emmy

58

Plugging costs is included in it.

0 So you wouldn't have a plugging cost?

A The plugging cost is included in the casing point
cost. That is the normal way I make these up, is that a dry hole
cost shows to casing point.

Q The $2,800 includes plugging?

A Right. I think the $400 difference comes out in
floating equipment.

0 Now, when we are talking about a 50 per cent risk
factor when we drill a well, we have got two kinds of risks.
We have the risk of getting a dry hole, and we have the risk
of lcesing the well in the course of drilling the same?

A Right.

Q According to Mr. McIntyre's exhibit, the risk of
hitting a dry hole here is negligible. He said this is about
as inside a location as you can get. So the dry hole can be
excluded here from consideration?

A I don't think 100 per cent, but generally.

] It looks like a gnod risk, as far as getting production?

A Right.

O So then the yisk that remains is the risk of losing
the well?

A Of losing the well.
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Pluaging costs is included in it.

¢ %o you wouldn't have a plugging cost?

A The plugging cost is included in the casing ﬁoint
cost. That is the ﬁormal way I make these up, is that a dry hole
cost shows to casing voint,

o} The $2,800 includes plugging?

A Right. I think the $400 difference comes out in
floating equipment.

0 Now, when we are talking about a 50 per cent risk
factor when we 4drill a well, we have got two kinds of risks.,
We have the risk of getting a dry hole, and we have the risk
of losing the well in the course of drilling the same?

A Right.

Q According to Mr. McIntyre's exhibit, the risk of

hittinag a dry hole here is negligible. He said this is about

as inside a location as you can gét. S¢ the dry hele can be
axcluded here from consideration?
A T don‘t think 100 per cent, but generally.
QO It looks like a good risk, as far as cetting production?
A Niaht .
o Lo then the sisk trat remains is tre risr of lozine
¢he well?
ke Of Tosing Lhe well
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‘. raceuce cf vhe lost circulaticn, and vou are dealirc
witr righ pregevre scas?

2 “igrt, this is true,.

o Lo veu trnink if we exclude the risk of cetting a well,
2n¢ thern rann nur risr factor sclelv on a hlowout and losing
the hole, that that is worth 50 per cent here?

r I think it is. I made the comment a while ago that
1 felt it was low., Lots of times, a normal operating agreement
for people who do not consent, lots of times coces as high as
a hundred per cent -- I mecan as high as 200 per cent in the
normal operations in the oil field, and this is strictly for
rpecople who do not, just choose not to consent in the drilling
of another well. I am not saying in this area, but this is
hetween operaztors. This ie kind of a standard.

O Well, 1f we go by our statute, though, which limits
it to 50 per cent, then 30 per cent isc the eguiwvalent +a 200
per cent in a voluntary deal among operatcrs, because it is the
maximum,

A kRight., Uell, Y think it should be the maximum in
that area.

€ 1f you were neqgotiating a voluntary agreement, you
would insist on 200 per cent, which would be the maximum?

A That's right.

B
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MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Butler?
You may be excused.

MR. KELLARIN: Thet completes our direct precentation,
Mr. Nutter,

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris, do you want to call your
witnesses, or take a recess?

MR. MORRIS: Whatever you would prefer, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Let's take a five minute recess.

(Thereupon, a recess was taken.)

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order.
Mr. Morris.

RICHARD S. BROOKS

called as a witness on behalf of Applicant David Fasken, having

been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

——— ——— — - —

o) Mr. Brooks, will you please state your name and where

vou reside?

A Richard S. Brooks, Midland, Texas.

0 What is vyour profession?

A I am a lawver,

0 What is vour relationship to Mr. Fasken and his
operations?

BBRRRE NN R
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A I represented My. Fasken as a lawyervsince 1941,
and I have represented him as a general business agent in the
oil business for, oh, since about 1947.

Q Would you be the general manager of his operations?

A Yes, I think you would say that.

Q what area does this operation cover, geographically?

A Mr. Fasken has interests in active producing oil
properties in Texas, New Mexico, Oklahoma, ﬁbuisiana, and
Arkansas.

0 Approximately how many wells does Mr. Fasken have
an interest in, and how many does he operate?

A He has interests of various kinds in approximately
700 wells, and he directly operates about 100.

0 How many wells does Mr. Fasken operate in New Mexico?

A There are seven producing wells, and one presently

shut in, which has not been abandoned.

0 And how many of these wells are in the Indian Basin
area?

A There are fivae gas wells in the North Indian Basin
Gasg Pool.

0 In connection with your duties as general manager for

My , Fasken, how broad an auvthority do you have, just in a
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general wav.

A In consulitation with our geologists, I select acreage
for purchase, select locations and objectives for drilling, and
negotiate drilling contracts, clear charqgqes for payment, attend
to any legal matters that may arise, including titles, negotiate
unitization, pooling, operatinag agreements, generally carry on
the business for Mr. Fasken's account, and endeavor to keep him
rather fully advised of what is going on.

Q wWhat type of staff does Mr. Fasken maintain in
connection with his oil operations?

A Mr. Fasken operates through consulting personnel. I
represent him in the capacity suggested on a retainer, furnish
a staff from my office which consists of myself and two
secretaries. We have an enaineering firm known as Henry
Engineering, headed bv Mr., James B, Henry, which is on a2
retainer, and under contract to furnish 100 per cent of their
time to Mr. Fasken. That firm consists of Mr. Henry, and his
aszaistant, ®r. Angovine, who are both graduate engineers;

Mr, Parks, who is our material man, production clerk, purchasing
agent, and two secretaries.

We have a geological firm on retainer, who are not
committed to spend a hundred per cent of their time to My, Fasken,

but who actually spend at least 75 or 80 per cent of their time
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to Mr. Fasken. The firm i{s headed hy Mr. R.C. Leonard, and
he has two assistants, Mr. Louis Teak and Mr. Gus Waterman.

We have an accounting firm, Mr. Louis Rartha, who Ia
on retainer from Mr. Fasken, and devotes in exceam of S0 par
cent of his time and that of his staff to Mr. Fasken's businean.
Mr. Bartha is alone in the practice as a CPA, and hans elther
four or five women assiutanta. Those firms represent our
regqular staff.

We employ seismologists from time to time on a nmpot
basis. We employ civil engineers from time to time on a spot
basis, and whatever other technical personnel we may need from
time to time. Being in charge of that perronnel im part of my
respongibility.

Q Mr. Brooks, turming to tne case hefore the Commission,
has Shell verbally agreed to farmout its acreage in the north
nalf of Section 8 to Mr. Yasken for the drilling of a wel)?

A Verhally, and alsc irnformally In writing, $n that 1T
gubmitted to Mr. P 2, Clark, Viestern Uivision Land Panager ey
Midland, on lovember 1), 1368, a rather Actajled loatter ntatine
the terms that we proposed, and Yr. Clark han rexponded teo viad
letter by a letter sunmitting a forrs)l aqrecment o Lhell s oan
forrm embodying the terrz of ry letver of Yeverher Yitr

My, Pasken rnaz gigned travr forral agrecroeny, snd returrea 1nor,




Shell, havinag aigred H‘lmx Fapiary UL Aand Y toes Lean
aasured hy Bhell that 1+ ta gotonag thyanalh e vont laes s doy o
for Shell's elignature.

Q) Harvn vou hoan doefanalad ne ooposvalagr oF 1000 ol
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had been authorized by his management to state that the proposed
farmout is acceptable and will be forthcoming.

0 Mr. Brooks, after being informed that you would receive
farmouts from Shell and Marathon, did you have any conversation
with Mrs. Grace or any member of her -- anvone affiliated with
her in connection with the socutheast quarter of this section?

A I have known all along, of course, that the southeast
quarter was shown on published maps as belonging tc Mrs. Grace.
Some time between November 11th and December 12th, and I would
place the date tentatively at approximately December 1lst -- now,
I can't recall it offhand.

MR, NUTTER: Between what?

THE WITNESS: Between November 1lth and December 12th.
I think it was about December lst, I received a telephone call
from a lady who identified herself as Mrs., Grace. That is the
only contact I have had with anyone, with either Mrs. Grace
or anyone representing her.

0o Yould you state the substance of that telephone call?

A Well, the substance of her presentation to me seemed
to be that she wanted me and Mr., Fasken to go away and get out
of her wav. And I declined to do so, but offered our willingness
to enter into a communitized unit under a normal form operating

agreement and accounting procedure.
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e Fes thet offer neen made to Nre. Grace simce that
time”

» ¥ich my suthority, vou extended the same offer i:rowgh
Mr. Relly. A

o Is that cffer still open?

x Yes, sir,

U by 1 correct, Yr., EBrocke, that trat offer would call

for a2 normal form communitization with David Fasken to be the
operator of this well to be drilled in the northeast quarter of
Section B?

) Yes, Bir,

O Hes Mre. Gracae or anyone affiliated with her accepted
vour offer, or made any offer for communitization to you?

A Well, on the occasion of the telephone conversation,
Mrs. Grace rejected my proposal. So far as I know, there has
hean no reaponse of the offer made through Mr. Relly. }i;f.‘«

MR. MORRYIS: T will state for the record that Hr. §e}iy

Adld state verhbally to me that our offar was not accentable.

0 wag anv offer made to you, Mr. Brooks, whereby Mrg,
Grace proposed a cnmmunitization with her to be the operator?

A No, Mrs. irace said she felt that she was entitled to
recerive farmouts from Shell and Marathon, and sha thouaght I ought

te qo away and leave the situation alone,




67

D

Does Mr. Fasken propose to drill a well in Section 8?

. Yes, sir.

Q And at what location?

A 1,980 from the north and 2,105 from the east.

0 Has the location been staked at that point and
appropriste forms filed with the United States Geological
Survey?

A Yes, sir, the location was staked by Sherman and Jones,
of Lovington, and under Mr. Henry's personal supervision, and
the forms have been filed.

MR. MORRYS: That is all I have of this witness.
MR, NUTTER: Are there any cuestions of Mr. Brooks?
MR, KELLAHIN: VYes, sir.

MR, NUTTER: My, Rellahin.

CROSS FXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

0 Mr, Brooks, as T understend it, vou are & lawyer in

M{idlang?

A Yes, sir.

0 Do vou have any cther clients, other than Mr. Fasken?
LY Very few, sir, Ye has first call on mv tirme.

¢

X 85 to ¢0 ver cent,

po yveu devote all of vour time to hin?
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A Mv negotiations with Shell started in August of 1968;
the exchange of letters upon which we predicate the prorosition
that we actually have a farmout was in Movenmter.

G Now, at that t.me, vou did know, as I understand the

testimony, that Mrs. Grace was the owner of the southeast

quarter?
A Yes, sir.
Q And vou were aware that under the rules of the

New Mexico 011 Conservation Coemission, 640 acres was required
to be dedicated to a well drilled in the Morrow?

A Yes, sir.

e pid you ever make anv effort to contact Mrs, Grace
and ohtain a farmout or other type of agreement from her?

A I was unable to locate Mrs, Grace bv inquiries of
hoth Shell and Marathon. One address of a consulting geologist
in Albuguerqgue that Shell believed to represent her, I wrote

a letter to that address in Rugust, 1968, which was returned

unknown.
0 Did vou look in the phone took in Midland?
A No, sir, T had no reason to think she was in Midland.
0 Now, the onlv contact you have had with Mrs. Grace

was the result of her phone call to vou about Dacember 1st?

A That's right.
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0 And other than that, you never made any effort to

contact her?
A No.
Q Other than your contact through Shell?

Mr. Brooks, you say Mr. Fasken is operating seven
wells in New Mexico, and has an eighth well which is temporarily
disconnected, or plugged, or whatever?

A Yes, sir.
0 Not operating. Does Mr. Fasken maintain any offices

in the State of New Mexico?

A No, sir.

0 Does he maintain an office in Midland?

A Yes, sir.

0 Is it under his name?

A Mo, sir, it is under my name.

0 It is under vour name and not Mr. Fasken's name?
A Tt is under roth of our names in the directory in

the building where it is situated. It 1s listed under his name
in the Permian Basin 0§11 Directory, which has general circulation
in the Permian RBasin area. This cgives my addrese, Mr. Henry's
address, and Mr. Leonard’s address.

o My, jlenry is a consulting engineer?

N That's right.,
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! . hnd vhev pre hotd rlovedl v Nr, Faghken oOr 2 anorires
' } have reer iy ¥idlend sirce 1841,

& You are familiar wier the ¢il business, are wvou net?
) 3 ! would trinY¥ measurahlv so.
. e a normal thing, an irderendent orerator dces maxe

ure oFf consultante in handline thelr compnletion and drilling

of wells, éo they not, just as Mr. Fasken does?

)t 7 have bcen managing Mr. Fasken's business, his oil
b buninensg, since 1947, and rerresentino “im as an attornev

lonrrar than that. Ve have used consulting personrel all times.,
5] Now, the proposal that was asubmitted by vour
authoritv, you are famjliar with the letter that was written

to me by Mr, Morris, s that right?

vas, T have a copv of it.

0N tovw, this wvas wnrorosed te he a farmout hased on the

Pevin Marcin form?

a— a—_— e 1 A—
-




. s

o

A

0

72

Hot a farmout, sir, but a joint operator.

Joint operating agreement?

Yes.

But that is the form you propose to use?

Yes,

That is a rather lengthv form, is it not?

Yes,

It contains a grecat many blank spaces, does it not?
Not very much for a form 13 pages in length.

It doesn't contain the details of participation in

the operating unit?

A

No, it requires filling in. It 1s not complete in

and of itself.

0

In other wovrds, U ommunitizatd

hased on the Ross-Martin form would not oe a concrete proposal

that it could be sald, "I w!l. accept vour prorusal and you know

what the detaills are,” is that correct?

than just

That is quite right. 3ut it is a long way further
a verbal proposal to enter into an operating agreement.

Mo, XKPELLANIM: hat is all I have.

0

MpE, NUTTER:  Are th

)

ro any other gquestions?

-

Mn, MORPRIS: Mo, sir.

MR, NUTTER: The witness may be excused,
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MR, MORRIS: T will call Mr. llenrv.

JAMES B. HENRY

}
called as a witness on behalf of Applicant David Fasken, having
been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIBRECT EXAMINATION

\ BY MR. MORRIS:

(Whereupon, Applicant Fasken's
Fxhibits Numbers 1 throuqgh 5,
inclusive, were marked for
identification.)

T ——

N

Q Mr. Henry, please state your name, and where you

regside,

A James B. Henry, Midland, Texas.

] What is vour profession, Mr. Henry?

A Consulting Petroleum Fngineer.

o) Please state briefly your education and your
experience in the petroleum industry.

A T have a B.S. Degree in Petroleum Engineering firom
Texas Technological College, ohtained in 1950, emploved for
five vears by Stanland 011 and Gas Company, s8ix vears by
anderson Pritchard 0{i1 Corporation, two vears by the Union
Texas Petroleum Corporation, and approximatelyv five years
as a consultant.

Q fn what area have vou had vour experiensce?

A viest Texas, New Mexlico, Oklahoma, Xansas, Colorado,
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A It consists of myself and two enginecers. We normally
have two engineers. At the present time we have one, and we
are interviewing for a replacement. We have a materials
supervisor; production supervisor; office manager-purchasing
agent combination, this is one gentleman; and we have two
field foremen, and about ten contract pumpers, two sections.

Q fave you prepared as Fxhibit Number 1 in Case 4043,

a structure map on top of the Morrow Formation in the area under
consideration in this hearing?

A Yes, I have. It's been identified as Exhibit 1.

0 Point out what is shown on that exhibit.

A These contours are on top of the Morrow pay zone,

The Morrow pay zone in the North Indlan !'ills area consists of
a gross interval of 300 feet, plus or minus a few feet of
intermediate shales, sand, and a minor amount of limestone.
continue from this marker down to the top of the Barnett Shale.
These beds lie unconformably on top of the shale,

The structure map is contoured on the uppermost
sand in this sequence. The datum shown in black are the

subsurface elevations of ihe top cf thic nav zono: and the

hexaqgonal markings colored in pink represent those wells

actually producing from the Morrow horizons.
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The Cisce wells in herve, wo made no effort to Ldenticy.
One of these is dually completed {n Section 19, on thin pla(.
is duallv completed with the Cisco, and the wella in 20 and M
are Cisco producnrs, one of them AdArilled to the Morvraw., These
is a well in 22, a drv hole in a Morrow. There {n aleo one
in Section 10 that encountered water in nome of the Moryea
beds, and was not commercial in others.

I have also shown an the small red circle in the
northwast quarter of Section £, the location we propose to
drill for Mr. Fasken. The triangular markinag In the aontheast
quarter of Section 8 depicts the loecatlion approved Ly the
New Mexico N1l Conservation Comnmi~clon and the w0 (00, for
Mrs. Crace's location.

0 Yiov, the five wellza shown on thie ncreadge rcolored in
vellew are each crerated, cwned and oncrated by Mp. Poaken, nnn

vy onerate threoae for Yim, e vhat nnrrent?

2
? Vean, we Ariiled prd nrpendeved viem o opnd ccpaye Yo
Tep acreave 2vovr brooeelles o tre st b Y ny i Do v Dy,
s ag Yo ArlnIo avrarcocorsco ) trelodloe e Cet S v,
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these wells, I would say 75 per cent of them. The other 25
per cent was done directly under mv supervisicn.

0 Carlier Mr. McIntyre gave the potentials on each of
these wells. Wwas the information that he gave with respect
to Mr. Fasken's wells accurate?

A The data with respect to the absolute open flow
potentials were correct. The dates were not exactly correct.
They are within a week or ten davys. We consider a completion
date the date we took the four point back pressure test as
being our completion date.

Q Mr., Henry, in your opinion, and based upon the
geology shown on Ixhibkit ¥wmber 1, is Mrs. Grace's proposcd
location in Section 8 any better than the location proposed
by Mr. Fasken, or would you compare the two, please?

A Geologically, the pay zones as projected at either

location should e comparable. T would like to point out that

any further movement toward the well in Section 9, being the

Skelly ¥Federal, or the well in Section 16, being the indian i

ills

Unit No. 7, no novement in that direction should be made. “hose

two welis had nize potential tests, but they did require

nydraulic fracture.

e two wells in Sections 4 and 5 were natural

completions. The well in Section 17 has onc zone of Movyow
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that was a natural completion, and one zone that was fractured.
The thicker pay sections in the Shell Federal Well in

Section 5 was the thickest pay section we have, and we should
move in that direction. I believe Mr. McIntyre neglected to
aive the votential of that well, which was 4,250,000 Mcf.
Now, this is one of the lower potentials, but I would like to
point out that the well has an average amount of skin damage
as determined from pressure buildup‘data ir the perforations.
However, the well is capatbtle of delivering five times the
pipeline take at this point, so we made no effort to do anything
more to that well than reperforate it. On reperforating it,
we did increase the flow rate, and its adjusted potential on
some engineering work we did recently was some five million,
It has a deliverability of five million feet a day. We
actuallv flowed at rates of four million a day after the
reperforating.

MR, HUTTER: Is that the Shell Federal Mo, 57

THE WITNESS: VYes.

MR. WUTTI'Rs  lle gave us a perforated interval on
that well of 9,570 to 92,592. »~rre those the original perforations
or the new perforations?

TER WITNESS: I did not follow his testimony in that

regard. If you like those, I will be glad to give them to vyou,.




}
' MR, NUTTER: We ought to corrxect them, if the
rerforated interval has bteen charged. He also gave us a

potential on a well of 3.150.

THE WITNESS: On the Shell Federal?

MR, NUTTER: Ves,

THE WITHESS: Well, I missed that in his testimonv.
The potential was 4.25 million. It is availahble in the back
pressure test on file with the Commission. DBDased on electric
log measurement, the interval perforated was 9,570 to %9,592.

MR. NUTTER: That is the new perforations?
THE WITNESS: That is the original perforations. The

new ones, we reperforated the exact same interval.

MR, NUTTIR: Go ahead.,

Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. lienrv, will vecu now please refer
to Fasken's Exhibit MNumber 2, and state what that is and what
) it shiows?

A Oxhibit Number 2 iz a portion of the United States

Geological Map entitled Bandanna Point Cuadrangle, Zandanna

Point, New Mezico. Thig ig the northeast portionr of a topographic

wap that depicts 50-foot contouyr intervals of the surface
tovoaranty in the North Indian ¥ills Field arca,

O “hat does this show, as far as the teo Jocations are

concerned?

i —
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A In red ink arnd by arrove T rave indicated the surface
toroaraphic location of these two nrorosed location; the one
propesed by Mr. Fasken being 1,980 from the north line and
2,105 feet from the east line; and the Grace location, which is
1,750 from the east linec, and 1,650 from the south line.

I would like to point out that hetween these two
wells, the elevations for each are given helow the location.

The elevation of the Facken well is 3,838 on the surface. This
was obtained by Sherman and Jones out of Lovingten, surveyors
that surveved this location.

The Grace elevation, 4,101, was filed with the
U0.85.G.5., ard the Yew Mexice €11 Conrervation Commissior has
the elevation of their well, arnd this fits the topographic map,
indicating a 213-foot differcence in elevation.

You will notice on the mav hetweer these tuwo locations,
¢heo glose spacing nf the coantonr lines reflectino a surface
escarprent of some 213 feet totieen these twe wells, the steep
foature heina the west face of what is known as the Soven Rivers-~
Hille,

n HYave vouw nerasonally heen on the qround at hoth of ttese
rropeced locations?

A ves, T have,

0 7111 vou refer next vo Ixhibiit Yumber 3, and state what
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that is?

A Exhibit Number 3 is an authoritv for exrenditure, or
an ArT, which T sulmitted to Mr. Brooks for his approval, of
the procedure, cost estimates, and casing tuhular gecods program
that would ke used in drillira and completing the well
designated as the David Tasken Shell A Tederal ¥No. 1, 1,980
feet from thec north line, 2,105 feet from the east line of

Section 8, Township 21 South, Rance 24 Tast.

Q¢ And what is vour total estimate for this AFR?
A The coverlet on the front of this exhibit, which

consists of pages 1 throuch 4, shows the total tangible and
intangible costs, costs of drilling to the casina point, and
the costs of comnleting the well as a producing gas well
connected to the natural gas pipeline facilitv located at
Mr. Pasken's common agas gathering facilitv designated XNorth
Indian Hills Gas Vacility, located approximately 200 feet from
the Shell Tederal “Wnll in Section 5.

This shows a total cost of the comnleted well with

gas line, dehvdrater, surface separation facilitiesn, to '»

T call vour attention to this gecond rage of that
exhibit. ¢ have a detailed cost estimate broken down by

A

drilling costs and completion costs. The footage cost of $9.75
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rer foot is hased on our last exrerience in the arca, which was
for a multi-well contract, and was a favorable drilling contract
nrice. |

Ye have down there dav wvork cost of, for four davs at
$1,150, s {s “ased on our latest expericnce in drilling
contracts in the area. The four dayvs are necessary to cover
three drill stem tests that are required to test the Morrow
intervals, wWe find there are basicallv three sand zones within
tte Morrow section that we are finding necassary to test
individually.

The drilling mud costs of $8,000 is based on our
experience in the area.

The water cost of $4,000 ies acain bhased on our
experience in the area. Water is very scarce in the arca. It
has to be piped to the location or trucked. Truckina is
e 10 pcentae a barrel or a wminimum haul., If it is
hauled from the Shaeffer Water Well in Rockv Arrovo, it could
he ohtained. We have ohtained water fron the Howell Nanch
for a flat fee of 51,000 per drilling well, rlus the cost of
javina and picking up the lines, and pumping the water to the
lacation. The cementing zervice and supplies bhere represent
the cost of a long string of ciagbht and flve elabthe nurface

casina. 2t the loecation proposed to be drilled here, at the

et {0 A e e e e
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elevation that we propose, it will not require thirteen and
three eighths surface pipe. Tt will reguire a thirteen and
| [ three eiqhthsﬁzgzééti.gi;é in order to prevent erosion.

We have a Arilling rate of $500 in addition to the
mud.
{ Then we have wellhead equipment, and the conductor
pipe which could be junk casing. The rat hole drilling cost
for the conductor pipe of $500. The intermediate casing,
3,200 feet of eight and five eighths-inch casing.

The road and location and pad to put the driliing

rig on, we estimate at $3,000. We estimate damages to be paid

to rancher and maintenance of the road at an additional $1,000

for a total of that ftem of $4,000.

Trucking, welding, and rental, based on our experience,
is around $500. Surveying locaticn, $200. Logaging, $4,400.
The rorrow pay Zone is & vVery ult one to internret. T+
requires a shallow investigation tool of a resistivity type
that requires a sonic log, and it requires a duval induction
lateral log combination in order to evaluate the pay zones.
The minimum cost‘for these at this depth is $4,400,

e anticipate three drill stem tests. The services

for this are $650 each, or $1,950.

The miscellaneocus services and supplies run arcund

-—

ey
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$500. These are sample sacks, well signs, et cetera.
The geological and supervisory expenses, based on our
experience, indicate $3,500 for these services, for a total

drilling cost to casing point of $135,770.

The completion cost, I might add, is based on completion

of one well, one zone natural, and the other section within the
Morrow being fractured, which again is a hypothetical case here
for demonstration purposes.

Four and a half-inch oil string casing with cementing
services and supplies, $2,500. This $2,500 covers cementing
four and a half-inch oil string with 450 sacks of Incor cement
or class APY class C cement, with 7.6 pounds of salt, and an
accellerator and flood loss additive. This puts us into an

wbave
anticipated casing fill of 2,025 feet betow the bottom of the

hole. This has been our experience from temperature surveys

in the arcéa.

Seviv,ece

I might point out in the cementing surface and supplies

for the drilling cost of $5,000, this is a required cementing
program by the U.S.G.S., under the direction of the Artesian
Water District, that that has to be c¢irculated to the surface,
and that often takes a large volume of cement.

The logqging, perforating after completion or after

getting the oil strinag pipe is estimated at $3,000,
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Packer, $750. Tubing head with valves, $1,300.
Christmas Tree, $1,500. Brine and packer fluid, $2,000.
Services for back pressure test, $600. Roustabout labor,
$500. Surface connections and lines, $500. Tubing string,
$9,500. Hydraulic testing of the tubing, $500. Kill truck
service, $200. Fracturing service, $5,000. Anchors, $190.
Welding, $200. Trucking and water hauling, $600. The gas
sales line and surface equipment, dehydrator tankage at
$20,000. And dirt work of $500 to clean up the location.
And engineering and supervisory expense of $2,(30, for a
completion of $72,540, or a total well cost complete into the
gas sales line of $208,310.

0 Now, Mr. Henry, please go to vour recormended
drilling and completion procedures, pointing out the items
here that are of particular significance in connection with
the ariiling ol wells in this arca.

A All right. At the location we propose, which is off
and out of the Seven Rivers Hills, thirteen and three-eighths
casing is not required. We propose to drill twelve and a
quarter-inch hole for the first bit. This is to allow the
insertion of one-inch tubing to staae cement, bhesides the
eight and five elghths-inch casing, in the event it does not

circulate. This twelve and a quarter hole ir necessary. The
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eleven-inch hole from there down will provide for the lower
volume of cement, and give adequate bonding for the pipe. VWe
E follow this program, and it has heen avprroved by the G.S.G.S.
i

| engineers suvervising this oreration. The casing program is

standard for eight and five eighths, 3,200 feet is the standard

procedure we have followed.

I might point out that we install a dual blowout
preventer. This is a preventer with blind pvipe rams that will
close on the drill pipe. We also require the contractor to
install a hydrill preventer’that will close on the Kelly and
drill collars, so in the event the well should develop gas
xick that it can be controlled.

The item number six, we believe to be very important,
which is the test commonly known as Yellow Jacket test, after
the service company that originally offered the service, which
is a hydraulic pressure test of all valves, all blowcut prevente:

equipment, the well head and all choke manifolds and valves,

to insure that these are in perfect operating order before we
drill deeper, and in the event there should be a gas kick.
We propose to drill stem test the upper, middle, and

lower sections of the Morrew, and run the electric logs, and

cement the pipe.

The otheyr items are self-explanatory, I think. We
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propose to run the packer and tuhing, swah the well down, and
control pressure perforated. These Morrow Sands do not respond
to acid. They, in fact, the swelling clays in them will
hydrate in the rresence of acid, and we have had some biﬁter
experience of trying this on one well in which the acid
actually reduced the flow rate by about 50 per cent. The
controlled pressure perforating is necessary to get the hest
natural perforating job and best natural completion possible.

, We have found the wells will respond to a breakdown

pink
with paint brine. This is a brine made from the potash salt,
residue from the potash mines available at Carlsbad, ard we
propose here to perforate any tight zones and fracture them,
then lubricate the guan in the hole, and perforate those zones
that indicate from drill stem tests they will support natural
flow fram a natural completion, 7This is a procedure we followed
and we found it to he verv satisfactory.
-1 R
The brine is used to prepare a fracturing fluid

called mud brine, which is a fluid with peculiar viscosity
properties, viscosity properties that has a very low viscosity
at very high pumping rates. This fractured fluid is very
santisfactory for stimulatinc these wells,

I might roint out that the David Fasken Skelly

rederal Yo, 1 was the first successful fracturing job or

)
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§timulation job ever done on a Morrow well in Eddy County, to
the knowledge of ourseives. Since that time, we have treated
a number of wells, and other operators have treated a number

of wells with this procedure.

Q Mr. Henry, I think it is obwvious, but let me ask the
question anyway. Iz your estimate of well costs here on this
exhibit based upon your actual experience in the drilling of
the five other wells in the North Indian Hills Morrow Gas Pool?

A Yes, it is.

0 Have vyou used as a source of your estimate, your
actual invoiced costs on these other wells?

A Yes, I have.

0 Do you have your costs on these other wells prepared
in the form of an exhibit?

A Yes, I have.

0 Please refer to Exhibit Number 4, and will vou explain
that?

A Exhibit Number 4 is a recap of the well costs summary
from these wells. The items listed under roman numeral one
are three wells that have bheen completed, completed with
surface separation and sales facilities. On the line on
production, you will note that the Ross Federal and the Shell

Federal Wells are somewhat lower in cost than the ckelly Federal
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TEY WITNESS: ves, sir.

MR, NUTTER: Would you attridlute this to the similarity
or to the fact that it is not JSown in the wvlains?

TRE WITNESS: VYes, sir.

ME., NUTTER: This is the trouble ur in the agorecgate
that is in the hills,

TEE WITNESS: The hills have an extra gqecloaical
section of lavers of limestone that are weathered, they are
highlv eroded, they are cavernous. And prart of the time in
drilling this hole, we attempted to drill {t with air, and we
did not have circulation with air.

MR. NUTTER: And this would all be in this difference
in elevation in the 200 or 400 feet?

THE WITNESS: Yes, there are these dry rocks exposed

£ Llhmn AV ELE An tha wmacd ac
1 (SRR o O e v Y —aens LRI S et

arrmant of the Savon

[P]

in the facs ©
rivers Hills, and this is the causs., On both of the wells weo
drilled down in the valley fill, we have circulated cement on
the primary cement Jjob.

MR. NUTTER: GHow about these other three wells that
yvou have drilled here in Section 9 and Sections 16 and 172 Ave
they on the flats or in the hills?

THE WITNLES: The well in Section 16, which ic the

Indian 17ills Unit Mo. 7, is in a small valley un In a saddle in
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the Seven Rivers Hills. It is not aquite as high elevation.

MR, NUTTER: On vour Fxhibit 2, that would be there
in Deadman Draw, probahly?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, it is in the very center of
Deadman Draw. And the well experienced severe lost circulation
in the shallow beds. There were no instances that we experienced
lost circulation after the 3,200 feet, approximate 3,200 feet
of eight and five eighths casing had been cemented.

Now, the well in Section 6, which is listed on the
exhibit ve are discussing here, T believe Ixhibit 4, is listed
under roman numeral three, that was a re-entry, and the
intermediate casing was still in it and cementegd.

MR. NUTTER: You don't mean Section €, vou mean it is

No. 6 but it is in Section 17?2

MR, NUTTER: That is in the Indian Bills?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it is., And Marathon in that case
set thirteen and three-eighths casing to 600 feet, which cased
these thief heds that outcrop in the Seven PRivers IHills.

Now, the well in Section 7, the cost of it without anv
surface separation osx sales facilitiecs -~

MR, MORRIS: Fxcuse me, that is irn Section 167

THR WITNERS: fection 1€, Well Yo, 7, cost $207,464,
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without any surface separation or sales facilities.

MR. NUTTER: But with all the lost circulation
problems?

THE WITNESS: Right., And this would make it some
$15,000 to $20,000 more expensive than the wells drilled in
the valley fill.

MR, NUTTER: So, in other words, vour total cost on
No. 7 with your surface equipment would prohably run you about
$225,000 or $226,000, complete?

THE WITNESS: VYes, sir, that is correct. Those
expenditures have not been made. We are negotiating for qas
contracts at this time.

MR. NUTTER: Here on vour Exhibit 4, this $108,000
for the No. 6, this is the cost of re~entry and comnletion cnly?

THE WITNESS: That is the cost of re-entry and
completion.

MR, NUTTER: The well had alreadv been drilled?

THE WITNISS: It is highey than our completion caosts,
hecause it was necessary to move this and rig up. We had to
pay the trucking and rigup costs of the rig, and the cost of

drilling out some plugs.

MR, NUTTER: How much pire did Harathon have in the

well?




' ' THE WITNESS: 2,700 fecot of eight and five eighths.
MR. NUTTER: You had to run your own production

string?

THE WITNESS: Our own production string.
Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Henry, based upon these comparisons
of actual costs on the plains and up in the hills, how much

extra would you estimate that a well would cost at the Grace

T — v

location as compared to the location proposed by Mr. Fasken?
A I have made an estimate of that and stown it on

Exhibit 5, which the total amount is $14,410 of additional

|

|

f

|
1 l' costs. Now, the extra location leveling, the first item we
| I have here of $6,000, this is the extra cost.

The cost of leveling the Grace location would be

{ approximately $9,000,

! The cost of leveling and building a road to the
Fasken location would te $3,000, hecause it would require a
half a mile of road building from the hlacktop countyv road,

and some very nominal leveling, because we did select a site

that would require minimum dirt work in staking the location.

. 2 ———— —

The Grace location was visited by mvself and Mr.
Jones of Sherman and Jones, survevors out of Lovington. We
did run a profile acrocs the location of the Crace well. ¥ith

a minimum amount of levelinc, minimum area to be leveled, it
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would recuire a cut and £i11 of 14.7 feet in a north-south
direction. Now, this 14.7 feet is =olid limestone, and would
require hlasting, leveling, and fillina on top of these
houlders with loosc material that would need to be trucked
from a gravel pit and caliche pit approximatelv a mile and a
half to two miles away.

I might point out that in an east-west direction,
there is a three-foot cut and fill of, again, solid rock.
Approximately 50 feet southwest of the Grace location, there
is a head of a small canvon that would require that it be
filled to an additional length of ahout 75 feet, that would
take an enormous amount of rock and dirt material to f£fill this
in to gain access to the locaticn for normal rig equipment,
pipe racks, pumps, water storage tanks, and cementing trucks
accessways. The extremely high cost, of course, is the
blasting neceasary to level this solid limestone. We have
had experience with this at two of the locations where we have
to do it, and it is very, very expensaive.

4 Mr. Henry, making vour estima
the roadway that was shown on Mr. McIntyre's man of this area?

Y vas, T built that roadwav. 7Tt does not traverse the
vencil line, hut T did personallyv build the roadway.

0 And vou took that into consideration in making the




w

cogts?

A Ves, T did.

Now, the next item we have would be the additional
drilled footage of 213 feet at $8.75, and is another $1,86G4.
The access road on which we get into the Seven Hills area to
gain access into the Indian Hills Unit 7 and the Skelly Federal
Well, isn't exactly an Interstate 20 highway.

MP. NUTTER: Mr. McIntyre said he went up there in a
Buick, he said.

THE WITNESS: Yes, but it takes a tandem axle waterx
truck to get water to the location, and I have some bulldozer
bills for that and other equipment that has gone up some rather
steep grades. And I might also add that a flash flood of
five inches of rain washed away part of the pits and all of
the road. That 1s very accentable if yvou can't do anything
clse.

The extra cost of moving a rig in requires extra
tarndem trucks to pull the load in of $1,000 estimated cost
there. The extra water hauling cost, whether we haul the
water or piped it up the face of the escarpment, would te
$2,000.

The drilling near it, as we are within 50 feet of

the exposed face of these beds, for the first 213 feet will

¢ AR o et e
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require a string of casino of thivrteen and (hyee olahthe i
order to go anv deerer, hecausc vou stmpiv capnet cdyonlate
here without it running ocut the face of the o0y PE ey
in addition put another 200 feet of hvdrontatic hnad nn wre
beds down in the 2,500, 3,000-foot vanae, and pavifentard
at the 1,600-foot level, the extra hydroatatic column, theoen
will take fluid and will not circulate.

Of ccurse, the extra ria time o v Ehe e by, nr s
the additional time to run tle eoxtra styina of cacing et
he$l1,050. We tried it twico without thoe caalpag by codes sen 37y
to air drill this zone, and it just vonladn't voyd . M wepd s
stronglv recommend against trying.

0 Mr., Henry, if the Commi=nnion rece 56 € apnet

PR S

Mr. Fasken's application, and demianaten him ap $the e
of the well in the northeast auartor of thies scotiogrn t»
accordance with his application, doen My, Tasbteorn rracd rees .

drill a well at that location as soon as apnyoesysl o fF 4o«

Commission is received?

at Yes, sir. !Nr. Prochs'arrroved rlommbteres oo > = B
and that is mv authoritv to oroceod as sonn se b wowoa
cettled,

- Sy = g . ~ - -

O With respect to cost

of tvYe wall after 14 1o oo tode . T s e o
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law to fix a =sum in a foreced pooling order. Do vou have a sum
to recommend that would be satisfactary to Mr. Fasken if his

l i application is approved?

L , A Are we sreaking here of just overhead, or are we

speaking of lease lahor?

) 0 We are speakina of, I think, of just the overhead in
the non-billahle items.

A $100 per month.

0 Do vou have any recommendations with respect to a
risk factor that should be assigqned?

A We drilled five wells in the area. We think we have
F the risk down to a fairlv nominal amount. Here the dry hole
risk is very prevalent in the Morrow sands. Geoloaically,
there is this risk factor. We don't see too much risk factor
in actual completion of the thing. We have not experienced
lost circulation bhetween the intermediate casing point, as
some operators have. Those things only occurred where the

{ Cisco was productive in the Indian Rasin Cisco Field, and we

4 seem to be substantiallv out of the Cisco oroductive arez, and
' T don't sec that part of it. I think the drv hole risk would
l afford a factor of 40 per cent.
0 wore the Fasken Fxhihits 1, 3, 4, and 5, and the data
l shown on Fxhibhit ¥umher 2. prepared bty vou or under ynsur
i
|
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direction?
A Yes, thev wvere,
MR. MORRTS: At this time, Mr, Fxaminer, we will of fer
Fasken's Exhibita 1 throuqh 5 into evidence.
MR. NUTTEP: Fasken's DTxhihits 1 through 5 will he
admitted into evidence.
{(vhereupon, Applicant Fasken's
Fxhibits Numbers 1 through 5,
inclusive, were admitted in
evidence.)
MR. MORRIS: That is all I have of Mr. llenry on
direct.

MR, NUTTER: Any questions of Mr, Henry?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. RELLAKIN:

Q Mr. Henry, I helieve vou testifled in connection with
your Exhihit Number } -- is that the Exhihit Number 1?

A Yes.

0 In connection with Fxhibhit Numher 1, vou testified as

to the well in Section 5, and I belleve you stated that had the

biggest pay section?

A Yes,
0 tinat was the pay section on that well?
A Fiaht feet in the upper part of rthe Morrow zonn, and
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1% feet in the Lase of the Morrow,

G ight foct and 15 feat. That is what, 23 feet?

A Yes, the lower zone is not perforated.

0 ¥Well, vou only perforated in the upper zone?

A Yen,

O And you only perforated less than 20 feet, is that
corract?

A We perforated 22 feet.

0 Now, what was the next thickest pay section you

A Net pav in thickness was the Skelly Federal No. 1 in

Saction 9,

Q And that {s a direct offset to the proposed Grace

location?

A Yes,
Q What was the thickness in that?
A Fourteen feet in the upper Morrow, andé eight feet in

the middle Morrow, apd zero feet in the lower Merrow.

- = . H . LY.
< what do vou have perforated in that velils
- . : L] . . :
X Srlv the urrver Yorrow, and it &id recuire hvdraulice
; \ Tt , E
vom NP AT ee s ~ TN e v st 3 w't\' WwaAS 1o
AT ) v e [P ~ o - o= LN acs AL,
- . . - u -
) ™A ven use thedravlic fracturing In oveur well I
e e e as
oot
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deliverability?

A The Indian Hills Unit 6 in Section 17.
| Q And that would be directly south of the area under
? consideration here?
A Yes, sir.
b 0 And the Grace location would be closer to that well
than the Fasken location, is that correct?

A It would be closer to that well; it would also he
closer to the tight well in Section 9.

0 The tight well in Section 9 is the Skelly Federal?
; ! A Yes, sir.
b | 0 To the east?
] A Right. That location is nearest to one of the poorer

and one of the best wells.

b Q Now, Mr. Henry, we have been talking about well
locations. What well location were you talking ahout when you

discussed the location of the Grace well?

A 1,750 feet from the east line, and 1,650 feet from

—
Le

the south linc of Section 8, Township

Nsavey” — “S—

of the New Mexico Principal Merridian.

.t 2. 0 a —

0 I'm sorry, but I didn't get tho

e i

’ vour well,

A 1,980 feet from the north line, 2,105 feet from the

Dyt ey ey
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east line of Section 8 of the same township and range.

0 As T understand it, you say you visited this well
site of the Grace location?

A Yes, sir.

0 When was that?
E A January 2nd.

0 Did you find the stake clear?

A Yes, sir.
! g 0 Could you give us any information on gas sales from
: . this area?
~ ‘ A At the present tim=, we have a contractual agreement

! with the Natural Gas Pipeline Company of America from the
three wells presently connected. They are committed to take

3.25 million per day.

¢ There is no proration in this area, is that correct?

A That is correct.

MR, NUTTER: Ic that 3.25 million from each well, or

from all three wells?

TR WITNFSS: FProm all three wells. That is a

combined figure.

o what kind of a pavout does that take?

¢ A Six years.
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0 Have you used mud logging units in this area?

A Pla o .o @ ... 4 W _ 4 - FY - PO SO
1 T8 nave usga wmud COGLINngG Gnild G LGt O

0 Do you find that helpful?

A No.

0 Did you use them on vour last well?

A No.

0 Now, you say water is scarce in this area. Where

is your source of dArilling water?

A The source of drilling water is a well at the Howell
Panch located in the township to the north. 2and that -- T
don't have a map that depicts that location. It is in the
section immediately north of Section 5. However, the township
up there is skewed a little.

0o Is there a road to that?

A Yes, there is a paved county road.

¢ Is that the road that appears on your Exhibit Numher 2?

A That road in FExhibit Number 2 was a graded county
road. That road has since leen straightened and improved, and
blacktopped, and it follows that approximate location, but is
not the exact same road.

O How far from that paved road is the Fasken location,

proposed location?

A Cne-half mile.
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r { How far from o that 31ttt raad (s the Grace wioveeed
lecation?

A The road has twe hairpin turne (¢ {4 ocding bacy in
there. Tt {s ahout two and a batf milex,

¢ How do vou arrive at two and a half miles from the
road, and the map on Fxhibit 2 indicater {t {2 ahout the aame
distance as vour location?

A ®Woll, Fxhihit Number 2, vou will notice a feature
called Deadman Draw, and there is a notation on heve of thin

topogqrarhic feature calied Seven Rivers nLillae, Now, at the

o d

[ approximate location of the "R" {s a saddle which drainage
goes to the west, and from that point alee to the eant.

Now, there is a road that comes off this county road
at the approximate location of the road he' e, comesr vy thyouah
this saddle and down the draw on the cant ride to the feature
called Deadman Draw. Then thoe road maken a halrpin turn,
goes back up the south flank of Deadman Nraw almost to the
head of that escarpment, and makes another halrpin turn bhac)
to the David Fasken Federal Well., The point. of that Jast
hairpin turn ia the location of the Grace weldl. The switebbackae
reguirad fa where the oxtra distance comer in.

LR

O Ts that the rrnad that {a shown on the exhibit that

was presented hy Mr., Mcintyre?




Y-

e oy

eyl

LAATEL SRS EYVT SR A SN S PR S N I B
W L FLICICE R TPEY SR PON I [T 5 TUC Y TP
A T de not the corrpcet Yinpe
v Nowwr o vestt taad i 0iend thint o covvo b by abid e pran b b

problem fn drvdilling welle i thia aren comnlala of haclag Lo
drill throunah the agaveqate at theas hlghoy clavation-

A That "a covremet . atthaomah T2 Lo so b e i oo b 't
la weatherad, feactured cavervnoue Plmseat oo

o Npgwe, the Skelly PFoadeeal Ueld Mo T ot Loeatnd

immediately to the mant af the ptoaposet tenen boesd Lot

A Yoa, nir,

0O It te actually within 200, ov 00, e 400 Lot LWigbo

A Yoo, it ina,

O And thores {a only abouat 200 o 00 et A0y cineen
hatwean the fracen iPooation Apd goner g ogoead Tovat 1o, [

that noreent, rofarring acgaln teoo o e ol tamdeee 0

I i weld bave b odbandk Dl e et Vhoo eprioandd acdeent
AF the Srally UCedaral b A T sl e st by b 0 b
roacs,rrndd Sy R B2 U AL T e Sy CRETEE IR AR A S O B B B R AR

anver A VT Tarparee of 0 f i




~——

— —— ——— " —

106

CROSS EXRMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

e - — ——

0 Mr. Henry, I don't want to get into the details of

why we have a difference in estimated costs on a number of these
items, but I wonder if you could explain to me what you mean by
$20,000‘for sales line and surface equivrment, when Mr., Butler,
on his estimate, had $8,200 for a total tank battery? Wwhat is
this $20,000, first of all?

A The $20,000 includes an indirect heater complete with
choke for heating the gas as it comes through the choke at the
well head. W%We had to lay a line to the gas sales point in
Section 5. The best contract we cculd negotiate was for a
delivery point at or very near the Fasken Shell Federal well.,

Q As I recall some months aqo, this Commission approved
an installation for David Fasken which would have heen located
down there at your sales point.

A That's correct. This is the cost of the pipeline,

the heaters, the separators, the storace facilities at that

noint

o I don't recall the detalls of that commincling, but
did we require an individual heater treatment for each of the
wells?

A K¥ell,. vou didn't require it, but it is physically




7 —

107

recuired hecause the qas freezes as it passes throuaqh the choke.
The heaters are at the well head.

0 You have heated steam flowing down to the gas point?

A That steam pipe is insulated and buried, and where it
goes over the face of the cliff on the escarpment, down to there
it is~i§;?$£§§%‘insulated.

Q Now, I presume that that location in Section 8 that
you have in mind, it is closer to the Shell Federal than the
Skelly Federal is, so you probably take production from it down
to that sales point, too, wouldn't vou?

2 That remains to be negotiated. I am not familiar with
any gas contracts that Mrs. Grace mav have entered into, if any.
O T am talking aboutl vour propocszed location, if you

drill the well here.

A 0Oh, vyes.

0 You would take your production down there?

A We anticipate that it wovld be down there. Now, we
obtained some economices overall by doing these three wells on a
turnkey bid from a pipeline contractor, and at this point we
would have only the one well bid, and would have the move-in
move-out cost attril:uted here, which vould make it siightly
higher than the actual cost on the other three wells.

0 what do you have down there, as far as the condensate
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is concerned, when you have brought these three wet streams
down to the sales point in Section 5, then what do you have?

A Fach stream goes through an individual separator. The
gas, the dry gas off these separators is run through a gas
meter, individually metering thesec streams. The gas passes
on to a dehydrator, and to dur master meter. That meters all
commingled streams.

& Fach one of these streams has a dehydrator on it?

A No, each of these streams after it is metered, goes
into the common stream that passes through the dehydrator.

Q So what you have done for each well, you have a

heater at the well, you have a line coming from the well, you

aaha

have a separator and a2 meter?

A Yes, sir.

0 And then vour separator meters the f£luid, and it is
commingled in a common tank, isn't it?

A Yes, that's right.

O And the cost here of $20,000 would be for the heater,

the line, the separator, and the meter?

A And ite portion of a dehvdrator, because the dehydrator
would require -- we are at the capacity of the dehydrator there
nowv.

0 vou would have to replace it with a bigger dehvdrator?
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A Yes, or an individual dehvdrator.

Q Poces that come to $2¢,000?

A Yes, I took the actual invoices for this equipment

on the other three vells, and this is one third of that amount.
tﬁakm~&. '

{F\aﬁffrifadbq 0 Now, Mr. Remey, vour estimated cost of $8,200 for

a tank battery, vou had in mind a single installation for one

well, I presume?

We are not into any contract,

so it was strictly for the heater, separator, and tank batterv,

and no money was put in there to bnild a line to the sales

point.

Q You are assuming that the sales line would come to
you?

A Yes.

This was a point that would have to be negotiated.
That is our basic difference in the AFE, and the total cost.

Q Then I dor't want to get into some of these other

differences. I think some of them have been explained. WwWhat

Beatfen

are you proposing for a water source, Mr, -Heary?

A I would propose that the water bte furnished by the
drillina contractor.

) And under vour $92,.10 a foot contract, would he assume

water in that?

A 1 would assure he would, but that is soemethine that




i 110

N
lL/}’ would have to be negotiated.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.

Henry? VYou may he excused.

Hr. Brooks, I would like to ask you one more question.
i L As far as the contracts that you are anticipating that you will
W receive from Marathon and Shell, will it make any difference
. | as far as Fasken receiving these contracts or operating undér
these contracts, whether he is the operator of the well on
the farmout or not?

MR. BROOKS: That matter hasn't been dlscussed with
either Marathon or Shell, but I would assume not from the
general tenor of our conversations. Insofar as they have bheen
prepared, they assume Fasken would be,

MR, NUTTER: If the Commission designates Mrs. Grace
i as the operator, vou think Fasken's contracts would still be
qood?

MP., BROOKS: I would think so.

MR. NUTTER: Do you gentlemen want to make closing

) statements?

MR. KELLAUIN: T wanted to recall Mr. McIntyre for
one more statemont.

MR, NUTTER: All right.




NOBRBERT McINTYRE

recalled as a witness bv the Arplicant Corinne Grace, having
been previocusly sworn uron his ocath, was examined and testified

as follows:

PIFECT EXAMINATION

BY_MR, KELLATTN:

¢ Mr. McIntvre, vou testified as to the well location
that has been proposed by Mrs. firace, and have you actually
visited this site?

A I have,.

Q Now, vou heard the description given cof this site by
Mr., Henry?

A Yes, sir.

0 And vou heard his testimony to the effect that it
would reaquire removal of 14.7 feet from the surface, and a
fil1l of some 75 feet in an arroyo to give access to it.

A Mv visit to that location was, as I previously stated,
in a 1967 Buick Wildcat automobile and, of course, we did not
run a cross-section acrogs the locaticn. Ye had no equipment
to do sn with us. Dut mv experience in staking iocationsg,
which i3 not the greatest in the vorld, *ut in estimating what

the cocst would be for that location, T would say that prebably

6,000 is coxcessive.
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© Now, you heardé Mr, Henry testify as to the road
which gives access to this well location., Are you in sgreemant
with what he stated about that roac?

A Well, not te the extent that we have hairpin turns,
anc we would no pe faced with two hairpin turns, bacause the
location is rathsr north at thé point that the road turns to
30 up on the hill,

Q Is the roadway a rough roag?

A Well, not as rough as going into Cato, or Chaverco,
or some of the other fields. It is a good caliche road. I
think they 4id 3 very good job on it.

Q Would you feel that the condition of that road and
the mattexr of access to the well site would cause any increase
in cost of the Grace move-in andé move-out costs, or water
hauling?

A Not excessively. That would depend -- if you had a
rig within a mile of the location, I would say your costs would
probably be not excassive, the difforoence in cost, They would
have to go a little bit furthex from tiie blacktop to gat to
the Grace location, but overail, I wouilin’t think this would
e a point to be worried aboul.

MR, KELLDAHIN: That 15 all 1 have,
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MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of Mr., McIntyre?
MR. MORRIS: No, sir.
. NUTTER: You may be excused.

MR, RELLAHIN: If the Fxaminer please, I feel that
since Mrs. Grace filed the first application and proceeded with
the presentation of her testimony first, we are more or less
in the poisition of being the applicant faced by an opponent
on the other side, rather than having two distinct applications,
although on the face of it we do. For that reason, T feel we
should have the right to close.

MR, NUTTER: %hat we can do if we can't settle it any
other wav, we can call for opening and closing statements in
each case,

MR, MOKitIS: T have no ohjection to going first and
being brief, Mr. Examiner.

May I ask that the telegram be read into evidence?

MR, NUTTER: We will read the telegram. This is a
telegram addressed to the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
WGston, Texas, reading: “New MHexico (il Conservation
commission Cases 4017 and 4043, compulsorv pooling, Section 8,
pownship 21 South, Pange 24 Fast, Pddy County, Nev Mexico.
Marathon 0il Company has committed itself to farmout to Dbavid

Fasken, the Morrow TFormation in and under the southwest quarter
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of Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 24 Fast, Fddy County,

lew Mexico, for the drilling of a Morrow test well in said
Section 8. Pursuant to said committment, Marathon has caused
to be forwarded to the U.5.G.5., a designation of operator,
designating David rasken as operator of Marathon's U.S. Lease
NM-022534-A, insofar as same covers the Morrow Formation in

and under the southwest quarter of Section 8. Upon communitiza-
tion of such sectior, Marathon strongly recommends that the
Commission designate David Tasken as operator."

"Marathon 0il Company, by Warren B. Leach, Division
Attorney."

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, the point that speaks
loudest in these cases for desianation of Mr. Fasken as operator
is the fact that he has the committment of both Marathon and
Shell to farm cut their acreage, and thereby will be the
operator of three-fourths of the acreage in this unit. As oper-
ator of three-fourths of the acreage in this unit, Mr. Fasken
will also be bearing three-fourths of the costs incurred in
the drilling of a vell, no wmatler where it is located.
Certainly it reauires very little argument, that whoever is
hearing three-fourths of the cost of the well and is in a
position to be the operator of the well, and wants to be

operator of the well, should he designated as the operator of




the well.

T don't think $t vequires anv argument to sahow hat
Mr. Fasken throuah My, Brooka and My, Honry, and their oygant
zations, not only is ahle to te the operatar of thia well, hut
has a very distinct advantage in beinag an apervatoy of thia
well since they drililed and completed the five other wella in
this area, and are thoroughly familiar with the drilling and
completion problems in the Morrow Farmation in thia very avea.

As Mr. Venry testiflied, geologically there ia not
much difference in the two locations. However, there is a
difference in them jnmofar as some of the riaske Involved in
drilling the well are concerned, and insofar ar the coat of
drilling the well is concerned, oth an a matter of cost and
of risk, and aa l:eing the operator of the well, Jf Mr. Faalton
is designated the operator of the well, he ahould have the
right to drill the waell in the northeaat quarter of the gentlon
at the propoged point. T don't hallave that there te muoh
dispute over the cont of aupervision, although T wuould note that
Mrg. Grace proposes 5200 and we propose 510000 The yiek, ae

tegtified to by Pr. Henry, should Lo oav deast A0 pey cont

e reopmet ol ly sulantt that M Faakanp'e appliony ion

ahould Le approved bLotn an o designatino Bl oan the rparatig,

and an to adwina e tio rignt bve drill o the waell fro Vo rrrtiianod
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quarter of this section at his proposed location.

MR. KULLAYIN: If the Examiner please, T think we
really are to the point of the two applications, which is
simply who {is going to be designated as the operator of the
well. Y think both parties agree that there should he a p001;c4
and the well should be Adrilled. There is a difference as to
the location, and there is a difference, a very distinct
difference in feeling as to who should be the operatof.

tlow, we were talkina, for example, about equities
crying out for one person to be designated. If we are getting
into that field, I think the equities would lie in Mrs. Grace's
favor. She has had a lease on this tract in her own name,
which she purchased from the United States Government in 1963,
Since that time, as she has testifled, she has made consistent
efforts to get a farmout aareement from hoth Shell and Marathon,
who were rhe record owners of the lease. PBelng unable to do so,
this continued from 1963 until 1965, she continued with these
efforts. And then vhen it finally arrived to the point where a
well shoanld he Arilled, she aalin contacted Shell and Marxathon
in December, in lovember and DNecember of 1268 in an effort to
get something done, and being unakle to do o, she filed an
application for compulsory pooling.

Tt was onlv in the carly vart of December, 1968, that
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she learned that Mr. Taslen was attempting to get a farmout from

Shell and Marathon. 1le had no farmcut at that date, althcunh

Mrs. Grace, as I underztand it, was told that Shell was werking
with him and woulad probably grant a farmout, at which time she
called Mr. rasken's representative in “idland, and had some
discussion with him. Ie made no proposal to her, as to poolina
the acreage cr farming out, or taking any other action, ejther
because trey dién't own it at that time or because they didn't
want to make a proposal to Mrs. Grace. No proposal was made to
Mrs. CGrace by Mz, Fasken's interest until after the hearing set
for January 8th. TFollowing that hearinag, by several days,
Fasken proposed to enter into a pcoling agreement on a printed
form which contains manv blanks, and there was no proposal made
as to what information or figures would be filled in thcese
particular blanks.

Now, Mrs. Grace has commited herselfl to drill the well.
I don't think there is any question ar to her abhility to drill
the well. She drilled other wells {n New Mexico, and whille she

nunerous wells, she certainly hopes to be,

and the only way she can be is to drill the acrecage which she

now holds, which she stated she wants to do. She has a competent

staff to handle this drilling operation. She is in no different

position on that score than Mr. 'asken, who also makes use of
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in there to get a well drilled, and it was not until that had
occurred that anybody showed the slightest interest in drilling
the well.

As to the operating costs, I think Mr. Morris stated
that Mrs. Grace showed a cost of $200 for operation and super-
vision, and Mr. Fasken $100. I would like to point out it is
nmy understanding of the $100 stated by Mr. Fasken's witness
was for overhead, whereas that for Mrs. Grace included overhead
and a charge for the pumper, and the entire operation of the
unit.

As to the well costs, I think on the basis of the
questions you asked Mr. Butler, we are in substantial agreement
as to the possibility of well costs here. and there ig not
any great difference in our estimates, and certainly they are
about as close on bhoth sides as either side can make them,

On this basis, we submit that Mrs. Grace having taken
the initiative here, and being fully qualified and perfectly
willing to d4rill and operate this well, she should be designated
as the operator on the hasis of the testimony that has heen
of fered. We also feel that while Mr. lenry discounts the risk
in this area, certainly on the basis of experience, which is
well-known to this Commission, there are risks in drilling

Morrow gas wells, risks which are quite serious, and justify a
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substantial visk factor to be asriuncd to any operator as

against a non-contributing owner. “hank you, sair.

MR. NUTTER: Thank vou. 1 think 1 {nterpreted the
direct testimony on those well costs as bLeina for the $200 that
Mrs, Grace's people estimate, that the §700 would {nclude $100
for administrative costa and $£100 for what we normally would
just write into the order as being direct charges.

MR, KELLAHIIN: That's correct,

MR. NUTTER: Do you have any rebuttal remarks to mate,

Mr. Morrie?

MR, MORRIS: No, sir.

1R, NUTTRER: Does anyone have anythina further in
Case 4017 or Case 40437 Ve will take the cazes under advise-

ment, and the hearinag is adjourned.
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO

OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHALRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX" :n .A::MIJO
P. ©. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501 STATE GEOLOGIST

March 26, 1959
Nr. Juson Rellahin

Xellahin & Pox , ‘°1;' o
Attorneys at Law Re: case No. 404

santa Fe, New Mexico Order No. 371

Mr. Richard 8. Morris Applicant:

Post Office Box 2307 Corinne Grace & David Fasken
Santa Pe, Mew Maxico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-

referenced Commis-
sion order recently entered in the subject cas

e,

Very truly yours,

A =

A. L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs ocg .
Artesia occ *

Aztec QcCC

Other
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 8750t

October 7, 1970

Mr. Charles P. Miller

Miller Engineering and Geoclogical Co.
P. O. Box 417

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Dear Mr. Miller:

Reference is made to your letter of Octcber 6, 1970,
advising as to sequence of events during the completion of
the Corinne Grace Indian Hills Well No. 1 located in Sec-
tion 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County,

Mew Maxico.

Inasmuch as Order No. R-3713, pursuant to which the
subject well was drililed, provides that the operator shall
furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner
in the unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within
30 days following completion of the well, you wish a deter-
miration by the Commission as to “date of completion” for

the subject well.

The Commission hereby determines that September 17, 1970,
date of the four-point flow test of the well, to be date of
corpletion for purposes of Order No. R-3713.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTBR, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/DSN/esar

ccs Corinne Grace
P. O. Box 2062
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - JULY 16, 1969

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M,, MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,

SANTA FE, NEW MEXTCO

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3859:

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for August, 1969;

{(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
August, 1969, from fourteen prorated pools in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and
Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for August, 1969.

(Rehearing) Continued to the October 15, 1969, Reqular Hearing

CASE 4017:

Application of Wilson 0il Company for an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicapt, in the
above~-styled cause, seeks an exception to Commission Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the sur-
face of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties,
New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception would be for
applicant's leases in Sections 13, 23, and 24 of Township 21
South, Range 34 East, and Sections 7 and 18 of Township 21 South,
Range 25 Fast, Wilson Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to continue to dispose of
produced water in seven unlined surface pits located in the
center of the W/2 of said Section 13, center of the W/2 SE/4

of said Section 13, SW/4 NE/4 of said Section 23, center of SW/4
of said Section 24, center of NE/4 of said Section 7, NE/4 SW/4
of said Section 7, NW/4 NW/4 of said Section 18. In the alter-
native, applicant seeks an extension of time in which to comply
with the provisions of said order.

{De Novo) Continued from the June 13, 1969, Regular Hearing

Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying
Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, North Indian Hills-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled in the SE/4 of said Section 8.
Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment cf charges for
supervision of said well. Upon application of David Fasken,

this case will be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule
1220.
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CASE 4043:

(De Novo) Continued from the June 13, 1969, Reqular Hearing

CASE 4171:

Application of David Fasken for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the abdve-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation
underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, North
Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said
acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from
the North line and 2105 feet from the East line of said Section
8. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allo-
cation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of
charges for supervision of said well. Upon application of
David Fasken, this case will be heard De Novo under the provi-~
sions of Rule 1220.

Southeast nomenclature case calling for an order for the crew
ation,extension, and contraction of certain pools in Lea, Eddy,
Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico; and for the assign-
ment of certain discovery allowable.

(a) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Queen production and designated as the Double
L-Queen Pool. The dsicovery well is Dalport 0il Corp., Spurck
State No. 2 located in Unit H of Section 36, Township 14 South,
Range 29 East, NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: SE/4 NE/4

() Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pocl for Wolfcamp production and designated as the East
Morton-Wolfcamp Pool. The diccovery well is Union 0il Co. of
California, Owens No. 1 located in Unit G of Secticn 34, Town-
ship 14 South, Range 35 East, NMMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 35 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: NE/4

() Extend the Arkansas Junction-San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: NE/4
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(d) Extend
County, New

{e) Extend

e e

Hearing Docket No. 20-69

the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
Mexico, to include therein: '

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: KW/4
SECTION 6: NE/4

the North Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool

in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

(f) Extend
New Mexico,

(g) Extend
County, New

(h) Extend
County, New

(1) Extend
New Mexico,

(j) Extend
New Mexico,

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: NW/4

the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 2 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: NW/4

the East Bluitt-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: NW/4

the Cerca-Upper Pennsyivanian Pool in Lea
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: NW/4

the Eagle Creek-San Andres Pool, Eddy County,

to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NW/4 SE/4

the West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool in Eddy County,

to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SE/4 SW/4
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(k) Extend the Inbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TONNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: NE/4

(1) Extend the East Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: SW/4
SECTION 21: NW/4

(m) Extend the North Mescalero-Cisco Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: SE/4

(n) Extend the Shugart Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: W/2 NE/4

(o) Extend the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in
Eddy County, New Mexico, to inciude therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTIONM 2: LOTS 3, 4, 5, 6, 11, 12, 13 and 14

(p) Extend the Sulimar-Queen Pocl in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 F._  , ..MPM
SECTION 24: W/? & SE/4

(¢q) Contract the hori.ontal limits of the Monument Pool
in Lea County, New Mexico, by the deletion of the following

described area:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: N/2 NW/4

SECTION 20: N/2 N/2

SECTION 21: N/2 NW/4
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(r) Extend the Eunice Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,

to include therein:

| TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,NMPM
' SECTION 19: N/2 NW/4

SECTION 20: N/2 N/2

SECTION 21: N/2 NW/4

(s) Consider the assignment of approximately 23,560
barrels of oil discovery allowable to the discovery
well for the previously designated Lusk Delaware Pool
in Lea County, the Pan American Petroleum Corporation
Plains Unit Federal Well No. 7, located in Unit D of
Section 33, Township 19 South, Range 32 East.

R SR

(t) The proposed consolidation of the Wantz-Abo Pool
and the Drinkard Pool,Lea County, New Mexico, continued
to the July 1B, 1969, hearing from May will be dismissed.

f

!
!
I

——a
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Cii. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501

June 11, 196s

Mr. Richara s, Morria
Attorney at Law
P, O. Box 2307 DOCKET MalLED

Santa Fe, New Mexico Z' j,ff

Mr. Jason W, Knllahfn
Attorney at Law

P. O. Box 17¢9

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Cases Nos, 4017 and 4043 - Applications
of Corinne Grace and David Fasken for
compulsory pooling, Bddy Ccounty, New
Mexico

Gentlemen:

The Commigsion at ite Desular dsarinc June 13, 19¢9,
will continue the above-described cases to the Regular
Hearing to be held July 16, 1969, in Morgan Hall, State

Land Office Building, Ssanta Fe, New Mexico.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/GMH /esy
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ALLOWABLE: (1)

(2}

CASE 4017:

e

CASE 4043:

Dockeot No. 17-69

- RS . o
i: REGULAR HEARTNG - PRIDAY - JUNE 172, 19469

COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN [IALL, STATE [AND OFFICL
. BULLDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Consideration of the oil allowable for July, 1969;

Consideraticn of the allowable production of gas for

July, 1969, from fourteen prorated nools ir Lea, Fddy,
Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico. Consideration
of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated

pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties,

New Mexico, for July, 1969; also presentation of purchaser's
nominations for the six-month period beginning August 1,
1969, for that area.

(De Novo) (Continued from the May 14, 1969 Regular Hearing)
Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range
24 East, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pooi, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled in the SE/4 of said Section 8. Also to be con-
sidered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge
for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation cf
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges
for supervision of said well. Upon application of David
Fasken, this case will be heard De Novo under the provi-
sions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo) (Continued from the Mav 14, 1969, Regular Hearing)
Application of David Fasken for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range

24 East, Nortn Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feet from
the East line cf said Section 8. Also to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, & charge for the
risk involved, a vrovision for the allocation of actual
operating costs, and the establishment cf charges for
supervision of said well. Upon anolicat:on of David F
this case will be heard De Novo under t{he Drovisions of
Rule 1220,
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CASE 408g.

CASE 4089,

13, 1969, Regular Hearing

(De Novo
Application Oof Pay)
Eddy County

(De Novo

CASE 4150
= d150:

location, Edgy County, New
Styleq Cause, Seeks anp ex
regulations go

Pool to bPermit &

a¥: L S B.W.p ,
€rican Federa; No. 3 locateg 1N Unit g or
Section 7, Township 7 South, Range 33 East, NMP Saig Pool
described as:
TOWNSHIP 7 SoUTH RANGE 31 EAagy NM Dy
SECTION 70 /s o
(b) Exter.g the Verticaj limitg Of the Norti Baum-boper
Pennsylvanian Pool jnp Lea County, New Hexico, to 20cluce a33
Of the "Bough Zones (entire Cisco formation Of theo Pennsy;
Vanian) iIn the Lnterva] from 959p feet ¢ 9979 feet op the
log of the pap American Detroleum Corporation Stace DL wei; No,
Iocated in Unit i, of Section 13, Township 13 South, Range 32
East, NMPM




June 13, 1969, Regular Hearing Docket No. 17-69

-3-
{Case 4150 continued)

(c) Extend the Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMEM
SECTION 32: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: NW/4

(d) Extend the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: E/2

SECTION 25: N/2

SECTION 26: NE/4

(e) Extend the Fowler-Devonian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include theréin:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 FEAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: E/2 SW/4

(£) Extend the Hobbs-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: NE/4

(g) Extend the Justis-Blinebry Pcol in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: SW/4

{h) Extend the North Paduca-Delaware Pool in Lea Countv,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: SE/4

MM

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMF
SECTION 4: NE/4

(i) Extend the West RangerLake-Devonian Gas Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: S/2




June 3. 1969, Regular ficaring
~4- pockeb NO . 17-69

(3} gExtend the Scharb—Bone gprings pool 1in Lea county:
New Mex1CO: to jnclude therein:

sHip 19 sOUTH RANGE 35 BAST NMPM

TOWN :

SECTION 7z

(x) gxtend che Vada—Pennsylvanian pool 1in Lea county.
New MexiCO: to include therein:

rOWNSHIE 2 SOUTH, RANGE 33 BAST, NMPM
SECTION 25° SW/4

POWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 BAST, NMPM

L_,.,,~,,,,,,,,,,4;,, L 2

SECTION 15: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
GECTION 8: sw/4
*

* * * * k3 *

THE FOLLOWING CASE WILL BE HEARD BEFORE THE COMMISSION OR
DANIEL S. NUTTER, EXAMINER

CASE 4136: {Contigqg§/§nd Rea@yggtised)

Sk Bl

Application of Mallard petroleuy inc. for salt water disposal,
Lea county: New Mexico- Appllcant, in the above—styled cause,
seeks authority to Adispose of produced scalt water into the

contact ab 20 feet supsea in its Milner Federal Wwell NO-. 4,
located in ynit C of gectioh 25, Township 20 gouth, rRange 34
rast, Lynch pool, Lea county New Mex1icCo- gaid well would be
deepened to approximately 3850 feet, and disposal made ints
selected porous intcrvals pelow said oil-water contact cnrough

perforations in the piner.



DOCKET NO. 14-69

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 14, 1969

011l CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. -~ MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE :

CASE 4057:

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for June, 1969;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
June, 1969, from fourteen prorated pools in Lea,
Eddy, Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico; also
presenitation of purchaser's nominations for said pools
for the six-month period beginning July 1, 1969;
consideration of the allowable production of gas from
nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico, for June, 1969,

{De Novo)

CASE 4017:

Application of Charles B. Read for special pool rules, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks the promulgation of special rules for the Quail-Queen
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for B80-
acre spacing and proration units. Upon application of said
Charles B. Read, this case will be heard De Novo under the

provisions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo)

CASE 4043:

Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
secks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 Scuth, Range 24
East, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddyv Ccuniy, New
Mexico. Said acreage to be dodicated to a well to pe drilled
in the SE/4 of said Section 8. Also to be considered will

be the costs of Grilling said well, a charge for the risk
involved, a provision for the allocation of actual overating
costs, and the establishment of charges for suncrvision of
said well. Upon application of David Fasken, tn /s casce will

Application of David Fasken {or conpulsory sooling, Bddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, 1a the above-suvled cause,
sceks an order pooling all mineral interests in tne Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24
bast, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, BEddy County,



Regular Hearing - May 14, 1969
~2-

DOCRCGL nu. 1d-bY

(Casce 4043 continued)

New Mexico. Said acrcage te be dedicated to a well to be
drilled 1980 fect from the North line and 2105 fecet from

the East line of said Section 8. Also to be considered will
be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk
involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating
costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of
said well. Upon application of David Fasken, this case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 413Q: Southeastern nomenclature case calling for an order for the

creation, extension and abolishment of certain pocls in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Morrow production and designated as the
Logan Draw-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well 1is Pan
American Petroleum Corporation's Trigg Federal Gas Com No.

I located in Unit F of Section 34, Towiiship 17 South, Range
27 East, NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: W/2

(b) Abolish the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool in Eday
County, New Mexico, described as:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 4: All
SECTICN 5: All
SECTICON ©: All
SECTION 9: All
SECTION 16: All
SECTION 17: All
(c) Extend the Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool in Iadwy County,

b

New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSICP_ 21 SOUTI, RANGE 24 FAST, NMPH

SECTION 4: All

SECTICN 5: All

SECTION B: All

SECTION 9: All

SECTION 16: All

SECTION 17: All
S

SECTION

A L]

Ul




Royuiat tearindg ” May 14, 1969
~3- pocket NO- 14-69

(&) Abolish the Wantz—Abo pool in Lea county. Mew MexicCO.

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH. RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2. Lots 11, 12, 13, 14 and s/2
SECTION 3. S/2

SECTION 4. LotS 15 and 16 and s/2
SECTIONS 10 and 1l: All

SECTION 12: W/2

SECTION 13: NE/4 and W/2

SECTIONS 14 and 153 ALl

SECTION 16: sg/4

gECTION 21: NE/4 and s/2

SECTIONS 22, 23. and 24: All

SECTION 25: W/ 4

SECTIONS 26, 27 and 28: All

SECTION 29: B/2 NE/4

SECTION 33: All

SECTION 35: w/2 and NE/4

SECTION 36: nW/4

el

TOWNSHIP 21 5C TH,; RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19:

r\TJ 15
N/2
EQWNSHIP 22 cOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 2. All

SECTION 4. B/2 and NW/4
(e) gxtend the vertical 1imits of the Drlnkard pool 1in
Lea county: New Mex1.CO. to 1nclude che BRO formation and
redcsiqnate said pool as Drinkard Drinkard—Abo pool. AlsO
extend the horizontal 1imits of said Dranard Drinkard—

aAbo pool toO include therelin:

oo

30@§§91P_gl SOUTIL, RANGE 18 EAS

SRCTION O- au /4
GECTION 181 /4
o pCTION 19: N/2

pOUNSIITE 22 oy, RANGE 35 EAST, MNP

SECTION 0. SE/4




Regular Hcecaring - May 14, 19069
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Docket No,

(£}
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: Nw/4

(a)

Lea County, New Mexico, to inciude therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: NE/4

SECTION 31: N/2

{(h} Extend the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: SE/4

SECTION 20: S/2
SECTION 21: §S/2

(1} Extend the Mid D

Mid Bell Lake-Devonian Gas Pool in Lea
County, New Mexicc, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: 3W/4
(3

Extend the Cerca-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTIH,

RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: SE/4

(k) Extend the south Eunice Sovon Rivers-Queen Pool in
County, New Mexico, to include thoeroin:
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUPH, RANGE 36 5AST, XMPM
ECTION 11: N/2
{1)

Extend the Inbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool iv Lea Co
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHEPZ 11 SOUTH, RAKGEH 34

BTt Skt S A
SECTTCY &: NE/4
( ( /

14-69

Extend the Middle Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea

Extend the North Bagley-~Lower Pennsylvanian Pool in

in

Lea




Rogular flearing - May

r

) -

{m} Extend

County,

Now

(n) Extend
New Mexico,

{0} Extend
New Mexico,

{p) Extend
New Mexico,

(@ Extend

County,

New

14, 1969

Dockect No. 14-69

the South McCormack-Silurian Pool in Lea
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: SE/4

the Osudo- Atoka Gas Pool in Lea County,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NW/4

the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool in Lea County,

to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: NW/4 and NW/4 SW/4

the Siet=-San Andres Pool in Chaves County,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SE/4
SECTION 29: NE/4

the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool in Roosevelt
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: NE/4




Docket No. 4-69

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 5 1969

9 A.M, - OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO .

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,

CASE 4036:

or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for a dual completion,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval for the dual completion {conventional)

of its C. L. O’Brien Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section

7 Township 8 South, Range 30 East. Chaves County, New Mexico,

to produce oil from an undesignated Pennsylvanian oil pool and
the Lightcap {Devonian) Fool through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 3975 (Reopened):

CASE 4010:

CASE 4037:

In the matter of Case No. 3975 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3618, which order established 80-acre
spacing units for the EFast Bluitt-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico,; for a period of approximately two months.
All interested parties may appear and presant evidence as to
whether the subject area is indeed a separate common source of
supply or an extension of the Bluitt-San Andres Gas Pool.

(Continued from December 27, 1968 and January 8, 19€¢9 Examiner
Hearings)

Application of John H. Trigg for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, 1n the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of
water into the Gravburg-San Andres formations through his Empire
"J" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 1, Township
18 South, Range 26 East, Red Lake Grayburg-San Andres Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Aniadarko Production Company for several walex-
flood projects and waterflood buffer zones, Eddy County, New
Mexico., Applicant,; i1n the above~styled cause, seecks aunthority

to institute several waterflood projects by the injection of
water into the Grayburg and San Andres formations of the Square
Lake Pool by the conversion to water injection of its Etz

Federal Well No. 3 and 1ts @irier Well No. 14 located, respective-
lv, in Sections 19 and 20 of Township L6 South, Range 31 East,
Zddy County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the designation
of the $/2 SW/4 of said Ssction 19, the N/2 SE/4 of =aid Section
19. and the N/2 SE/4 of s1id Szction 20 1s witerflood buffer
zones with capacity illowabkles.
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(1)

Application of Kennedy O:11 Company fo: a witarflood project and
waterflood buffer zone, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled ciuse, seeks authovity to institute a water-
flood project by the injection of water ints rhe Srayburg and
San Andres formations of the Sgua:r= Liak= Pool by the conversion
to water injection of its Carpear tederal W=ll No. 2 located in
Unit K of Section 19, Township 16 Southk, Rang= 31 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant farther seeks the designation of
the N/2 SW/4 of s1id Section 19 as a watosrflood buffer zone
with capacity allowable.

CASE 4039: The application of the 0il Conservation Commission upon its own
motion for an ordexr granting an exception to the ninth paragraph
of Chapter I, Secticn 2 of Order No. R-333-F to permit shutting
in gas wells for the reguirad shut-in test at some period during
the 1969 test season other than immediately following the 7-day
deliverability flow test: further to permit measuring the shut-
in test pressure during th2 8th to 15th day of shut-in of the well
rather than on the 8th day as presently reguired. The above
exceptions would be for the 1969 annual deliverability test
season only and would be applicable to all wells in San .Juan,
Rio Arriba, McKinlsy and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, subject
to the testing requirements of Crapter I of Ozder No. R-333-F.

CASE 4023: {(Continued and readvertised from tha Tanuaty 15. 1969 Reqularw
Hearing)

Application of Ernest A. Hanson for salt wakter disposal, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ahove-styled cause, =eeks
authority to dispos2 of produced salt water into the Queen forma-
tion in the perforated interval from approximately 1724 feet to
1736 fert in his Walch Fadexil Well No. 2 logatad 1650 feet from
the Noxth line =und 2310 feat from th» Wesr lin= ¢t Sa~tion 22,
Township 19 South, Ran3g= 28 Fasr, Zast Millmn Quu<n-<rayburg
Pool, Eddy Conty, N=w M=X.:co.

CASE 4040: Application of Citins S~:vic=2 01l Compny for tho institution
of gis pjoritaoning in the Bgffalo Y aliay-Fanne ylvani an das
Pool, Chaves 7ounty, New Mex:co. Applicint, in ths above-
styled czause, sesks ths limitation of gis production from the
Buffalo viallay-Penasylvanian “as Pocl 1n “haveas County, New
Mexico, to r=asonatle market dems»d 1rd 1o the capacity of gas
transpo: tation f:cil:ti=c, and that *ha =ubj»>-t pocl be governed
by the gen=2:1al :rules and regularions fo: tr» provated gas pools
of Southeastsin N-w M- xXiro incofy 12 f4id r=n::al rules and
segulations are not inrons:istent with *he pooiil zules and
regulaticons governiny the subjore ponl, Fu:skes. the applicant
proposes thatn ~he allowabl2 prodect:on f om 'h> pool be allocated
among th:- w~:1l1ls 1n th> pool ~n 1 17732 <1 - fice 12132 basis.
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Docket No.
February 5., 1969 Examine: Hes-iny

CASE_4041:

CASE_4042:

CASE_4017:

4-69

Application of Tam+ ick F=t:ol=sum <ompiny,
injection. Lea (ciinty, New Maxiro.
styled cause,

lac. for salk water
Applicant. in the abovs-
sesks wrhoriry o 1ai=ct produced salt water
into the Queen formation in the p=2:forat-d r1atarval from 4955
feet to 5020 faet i1n 1ts Taxace Meoan Wall No. 2, locataed in
Unit H of Sacticn 2, Toewnship 19 Sourh, Range 35 Fast, Pear!l
Queen Pool. Lea "ounny, New Maxivo.

Application of El Paso Natural ‘2% Company for an ameadment to
Order No. R-2948, kio A:::1ba County Naw Maxion. Applicant, ina
the above-styled ~iuss. s22ks ths amendm=nt oi Order No. R-2948,
which order established 1 numbe: of non-st.andard gas provation

units in the ®Basin-Dakona (1% Pcol, #i10 A:rriba County, New
Mexico. Applicant propo<=z wo chanys the acieage dedication
comprising units 17 aad 1% ot Township 28 Ne:th, Range 6 West
and Units 1€ and 17 of Township 28 Nor+th,. Rinjye 7 Wast to

comprise the followinjg:

TOWNSH P 28 NORTH, RAN'E € WEST
Unit Ar vas Dasr iption

Secrion 13z N/2

12 220
1 Sectian 3z §/2

3 ;?3,71

’

TOWNSH: E 28 NOFTH, RAN.E T WEST

Unit Acves Hrzoipruion

16 e §:~f10on 35; N/2
17 cro .4 S--tnion 355 8§72

‘Continued from bk~ Tanuay &, QARG FPoamiacc Fear iags

applicatica of "»rinns wre for corpulscoy pooling, Fddy

County. New M=x1 . Apgi:-sat. 10 the dhoyaesbyled naues,

seeks an ord:>  paciiax 11 pmiae 2l ints asts 1n the Mortrow

formation and=:l/ing Soctaion & Jowanship 1 Sourh. Range 04

East, Nerth 124 - B lle-s-oo-wr 3 kool Tid, Tounty, Now
c

Maxico Sard si:7.g- o b dadic sl reo s owsll ro e dellled
in the SE/4 ¢f <1311 Sezt:ecn 8 Al<n =7 o —onside:=d will b-o
the nosts of d-:ll.ny a1 d well 2 erarys too tha ciek o 1ave it ad
a proiision fo: rh Allel oien of sl ops arang vosts . and

the establishm=nt o=f .32 1 “ipcvre g nf e g1l
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Docket No.
February 5,
,‘/

CASE 4044:

CASE 4045:

CASE 4030:

ir/

4-69

1969 Examiner Hearing

Application of David fasken for compulsorv pooling.
County., New Mexico. Applicant, 1n the above-~styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all minesal interests in the Morrow
formation underlying Section 8, Township 21 South, Range

24 Bast, North Indian Hills-Morrow ias Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled 1980 feet from the North line and 2105 feet from the
East line of said Section 8. Also to be considered will be
the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and
the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
Case No. 4043 will be consolidated for purposes of hearing
with Case No. 4017 which is the application of Corinne Grace
for compulsory pooling of the same section.

Eddy

Application of Continental 0il Company for a non-staundard

gas proration unit. Lea County., New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of two exist-
ing non-standard gas proration units into one 48l-acre unit
comprising the E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 3, Townshiv 20 South,
Range 36 East, Eumoat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to its Reed A-3 Wells Nos. 2 and 3 located in Units
H and I, respectively of said Section 3., to be effective as

of January 1, 1967. Applicant further seeks authority to
produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the
aforesaid wells in any proportion.

Application of H %« S 0il Company for an amendment to Oxder No.
R-3357, as amended by Ozder No. R-3357-A, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant. in the above-styled cause, seeks the amend-
ment of Order No. R-3357, as amended by Order No. R-3357-2,
which ordes autherized th=2 B & S West Artesia Unit Waterflood
Project. Applicant proposes to substitute the Roach Drilling
Company-Lzonard Well No. 18 located 17

as a water injection w2ll 1n said project in lieu of the Cities
Scrvice-Mell 17 located 1n Ynit M of Section 8, both
in Township 18 South, Range 7?8 East, Artasia Pool. Eddy County,
New Mexico.

in (it D of Section

T~ 11 oY ~
eI L L NGO

‘Continued from th» January 22. 1969 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Arjus Froduction Company for salt water disposal,
Lea County, N2w M-2x1c0o, Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced =ilt water i1nto the Seven
Rivers formation in tha perforited snd open-hole interval from
approximately 3554 fe=2v to 3775 feebt in its J. T. Lynn A-28 Well
No. 3 located 2310 feet from the South line =:und 1650 feet f:om
the East lin» of S=ction 28 Township 23 South, Range 36 3Iast,
Jalmat Yates-Sever Rivars Fool. Leiw County. Naw M3x1ico,
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PHONL MUtuaL 3-1393

HENRY ENGINEERING
Letroleum /fn(g;t'novrs
A07 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BUILDING
MIDLAND,TEXAS 79701

January 3, 1969

Mr. Richard S. Brooks ! /('
608 First National Bank Bldg.

Midland, Tex?s B ">,

}E* o ‘., . Re: AF.E.No. 138

P 5 P Drill and Complete

,l v ‘ LA : S David Fasken

/3 { XN Shell MA" Federal No. 1
( [ P R 1980' FNL § 210S' FEL of

. o Section 8, T-21-S, R-24-E,
O o N.M.P.M., North Indian

Hills Morrow Field, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

Dear Mr. Brooks:

The estimated cost to drill and complete the David Fasken Shell "A" Federal
No. 1 as a producing gas well from the Morrow Formation connected to the
sales line at his North Indian Hills Gas Facility is estimated to be:

Tangible Intangible Total

Drilling Cost $ 10,620 § 125,150 $ 135,770
Completion Cost _ 52,940 19,600 72,540
TOTAL 3 63,560 S 144,750 $ 208,310

Attached are schedules showing the detailed cost estimate, a recommended
drilling and completion procedure and the proposed casing string designs.

If the drilling of this well in the recommended manner meets your approval,
please so signify by signing and returning a copy of this letter, and we will
proceed with this work at such time as you may designate.

Yours very truly,
HENRY ENGINEERING

/ w7am

/
pe
/%,,(/ O? 7 (SACPPPFRS

James B. Henry

JBH:eh

Attach.

APPROVED i e T T
DAVID FASKEN e e T

By ;’e"u;j\i{{ Mmﬁh - :
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RECOMMENDED DRILLING § COMPLETION PROCEDURES

A.F.E. NO. 138

David Fasken----c--cmacaao-- SHELL "A'" FEDERAL NO, l---~c-eccc-c-oo- Eddy Co., N.M.

1. Set 13-3/8" conductor @ 30' w/Readymix Concrete.

2. Drill 12-1/4" hole for first bit and 11" hole with fresh water
to 3200',

3. Load hole with mud of 34 Sec. viscosity (saturated with cotton
seed hulls if hole is taking fluid).

4. Set and cement 8-5/8" casing at 3200' with sufficient cement to
circulate. (Est. 1000 sx. Incor 4% gel, 1/4# flocele, slurry wt.
13.05#/gal. plus 200 sx. Incor neat 2% CaCl, slurry wt. 14.8#/gal.)
WOC 24 hours. 1Install 10"-3000# PSI W.P. X 8-5/8" casinghead,
orange peal 13-3/8'" casing to 8-5/8" casing.

5. Install dual BOP and Hydrili BOP.

6. Test casing, casinghead, B.0.P.s and choke manifold to 2500 psig
w/Yellow Jacket,

7. Drill 7-7/8" hole to a total depth eof 10,000' using water to

~greatest depth possible (est. 7000'), mud up with low solids - oil
emulsion mud w/8.3#/gal. wt. 35 Sec. viscosity, 20 cc water loss.
Increase viscosity as necessary to maintain hole and reduce W.L.
to 2 cc at 9400'.

8. Drill-stem test upper, middle and lower Morrow.

9. Run logs (BHC-Sonic, Dual Ind. Log & Microlog).

16. Set and cement 4-1/2' o0il string casing (resin coated and centralized
through pay zone) w/450 sx. Incor cement with 7.6# salt and 1%
HALAD-9.

11. Install 10"-3000 PSI W.P. X 6"-3000 PSI W.P. tubing head and
Christmas tree.

lz. bMove oui rotary rig and move in pulling unit.

13. Pressure test casing and head to 4000 psig.

14. Run tubing open-ended with Otis Permatrieve. Hydrotest tubing in
hole.

15. Circulate hole with oil base packer fluid. Set packer w/8000#,

16. Swab hole down to 3000' of fluid in hole.

HENRY ENGINEERING ———




17.

18.

19.
20.
21.

22.

23.

———— T T

Attt oo vttt onpamar- =t

Recommended Drilling & Completivin Proccdure

A.F.E. No, 138
Shell "A" Federal No, 1 Page 2

Perforate Middle Morrow, using controlled pressure technique,
swab test, break down with '"pink-brine" (New Mexico Salt Co.
pink salt and Shaffer water mixed to 60,000 ppm ci.)

Fracture with Mod brine - 500 and sand {estimated 50,000 gailoms
Mod brine and 50,000 pounds sand at 8 BPM down tubing).

Flow test Middle Morrow.
Control pressure perforate Upper Morrow.
Test well.

Run Back Pressure test.

Install surface equipment and sales line.

i
1
!

HENRY ENGINEERLNG-—————J




pavid Fasken-----==-=--7-"""""

Conductof

Ssurface Casing

0il String***

Tubing

RECOMMENDED CASING PROGRAM

A.F.E. NO, 138

Footage
30!

2500'*
700" **

e

3200

1950"
1300'
4150
2700
10100'

10000

* Japanese New
** Domestic Used
x*x= New Domestic

Size

13-3/8"

8-5/8"
8-5/8"

4-1/2"
4-1/2"
4-1/2"
4-1/2"

2-3/8"

Weight
48#/ft.

24#/ft.
32#/ft.

11.6#/£t.
11.6#/ft.
11.6#/ft.
11.6#/ft.

4,70k/ft.

Grade

H-40

J-55
J-55
J-55
N-80

N-80

HENRY ENGIN

Thread

ST&C

ST&C
ST&C

Buttress
LT&C
ST&C
LT&C

8RT-EUE

!
|
|
1
\

:
{
|
|

EERING-————““"




Skelly Federal # l e e & o s s 8 s e s + e s e 232,908> v"“é;(“l'!'

2ié.£*

y .. II. COMPLETED WELLS WITHOUT SURFACS SEPARATION AND SALES FACILITIES. -
LW Q/:f .
;Zgzé;,~;~\\, Indian Hills Unit #7 v v o ¢« ¢ o o & » « » o $ 207,464 ;} };£ﬁ£7€ ‘

DAVID FASKEN

WELL COST SUMMARY

I. COMPLETED WELLS WITH SURFACE SEPARATION AND SALES FACILITIES.
Ross Federal # 1 v o o o o o o o o o o o« » o « $207,940

Shell Federal # l * L] L] L) L d . L L] L d L3 L] L . . 198,523_/

I&I. RE-ENTRY AND DEEPENING WITHOUT SURFACE SEPARATION AND SALES FACILITIES.

Indian Hills Unit # 6 ¢ ¢ ¢« ¢ ¢« o &+ o o« o » « $ 108,579

( R
!
3 P N
. )
4 z

e m

cuonTd .
el s s : HENRY ENGINEERING :
oA ) M”,g_, e, MIDLAND. TEXAS i

DAVID FASKEN i
WELL COST SUNMMARY !
NORTH INDIAN HiLLS FIELD AREA !
January 3, 19359 1

|




g e g ———

ESTIMATED EXTRA COST OF DRILLING

PROPOSED GRACE LOCATION OVER

THAT FOR DRILLING PROPOSED FASKEN LOCATION
EXTRA LOCATION LEVELING--~===--=-=commcemcmccmcacccae o $ 6,000~
EXTRA DRILLED FOOTAGE 213' € $8.75==~-=—-=comocamcmecenen 1,864, -
EXTRA RIG MOVE-IN AND MOVE-OUT COST--=---cemcocmcmncanan 1,000.
XTRA WATER COST------=------ S e e 2,000
! EXTRA CASING STRING 13-3/8" 213' @ $6.32-~=--ocmcononau- 1,346.
{ EXTRA RIG TIME TO RUN CASING & W.0.C,-====--=comocamemun 1,150.
. EXTRA COST TO CEMENT 13-3/8" CASING---==--==-wmemeueaan 1,050,
TOTAL ADDITIONAL COST $ 14,410
. e —— ——

HENRY ENGINEERING
MIDLAND. TEXAS

EXTRA COST TO DRILL

AT PROPOSED GRACE LOCATION
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HE 0I5 CO.sun ﬁTIQﬂ CONHISSION
L STATE OF NEW REXICO

CONSOLIDATED CASES: h??g-CATLw\
OF CORINNE GRACE TOR CCMPULSOR
POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, Nzu TEXICO;
APPLICATIO\I OF DAVID FASKIN FOR
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

Cascs Nos. 401
#4043

N N N N’ N N

APPLICATION OF DAVID FASKEN RFOR HEARING D= NO

VO

Comes now David Fasken, by his attorneys, and st
1. By Application ©iled in Case No. 4043, Davic
3>

seeks an order pooling all mirieral interests in the

tion underlying Section &, Township 21 South, Range 2

or:r

§ =

~vr

o

-

~ A
“LO v

NMPX, North Indian Hills-lorrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New

Mexico. Mr. Fasken's orizinal ipplication in Case No
incorporated into this Application by reference. ‘
2. By his Applicaticn in Cause No. 40ﬁ3, David
seeks to be designated the owerator of the DOOleu uni
purpose of drilling, conplicetiing
Morrow formation at a location 1986 feet from the Nor
2105 feet from the East rine of
3. On February 5, 909, the Appiication ol Davi
Case No. 4043 was consolidated with the Application o

Grace in Case No. H4D17 and the consolidated cases wer

4, On daren 25, 1509, the Commisslon renderced i

= ™ E4 R P P - P N - b ~ A A P y
5. David TFasken is o ooruy Larorlely alfecte

al =2 3 2 N ~ - LT ~ 1 ~ - N

Commission's declisicn in Cases nos. w0l and o637, UF

,

.
-
'Yy
forma-
3

. 4043 is

S

[SEENeY

T
(ORCAPY

NE -
\o. &
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tions iu Cutuk,‘o “OS . QU OOVE Sweiulre Voo
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Commission pursuant to Scotion 05-3-311.0 NISZA. .

Y. S RS N . PR . o~ e I T
6. Duvid Vasken is :he operavor of the

. - R R I L B PPN [P T «

sald Secction § and therelore controls L3OO of

tvhe unit to be pooled. Jcocoraingliy, bDavi fesken will Lo ore-
quired to pay either dircculy or out ol producsion attrivbutadle

o nis interest 3/4 of

unit.

2 YA Y- N, N PO I i~ i . TN e am e~ Y ey [ Ny e
7. David Faskeéen is tihe ozerator of WG 11s producing Iron

e b N 4 Q- - ~ - lm o A T < ~ RN e e T
the Morrow formation in Sceotions that divcetly or dlagonaily

offsetv trhe said Section ¢ znd is complevely familiazr with vane

oV

special problems of driliing

—

this pool. On vue other hund,

Case No. 4017, has no

D
e e N W e Ay Calala

not familiar with the

operating wells in Thzs

b \ o~ ] S - -~y s . < - PR N
Coux. Aaccorazinizly, avplican Snoud o

ko]

o]
3

designated by the Comnissic

g Lo BB S L S el
1 43 Che operator oI the Docila univ.

- =3 I [P = ES) e -
David rasien reguests that the

(6N
<t
47}

and 4043 for hearing de nove before the Commission.
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J.O.SETHIBB3-1263) MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS, HANNAHS & MORRIS

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAaw

A. K, MONTGOMERY

\im. FEDERICI 350 EAST PALACE AVENUE

FRANK ANDREWS SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO 87501 POST OFFICE BOX 2307
FRED G HANNANS AREA CODE ROG
RICHARD S.MORRIS January 9. 19649 -ODE ROZ
SUMNER G, BUELL MR i TELEPHONE 982-3876

SETH D MONTGDN‘ERY

F‘RANK ANOREWS 1T

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission £4¢£7/
State Land Office Bullding . ,
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 (?Q?zﬁi-§/2?9<j?

Re: Application of David Fasken for Compulsory
Pooling of all Mlineral Interests in Sectlon
8, 7. 21 S., R. 24 E., North Indian Hills-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is the subject application which we request be set
for hearing on February 5, 1969. 8ince this application
concerns the same section that i1s the subject of the applica-
tion of Corinne Grace in Case No. 4017, which was continued
to the February 5, 1969 hearing, we think it appropriate and
suggest that the Commission consolidate these cases for the
purpose of hearing.

A copy of the application is being sent to Mr. Kellahin as
attorney for wrs. Grace.

Very truly yours,

RSM:LHS
Enclosure

¢c: Mr, Jason UW. Kellahin
Kellahin & PFox
P 0. Box 1769
anta Fe, New lexico 87501

Mr. Richard S&. Brooks
Whitaker & Brooks o

608 First National Bank Bldg.
Midland, Texas 79701
03 J{\“ lD H

T T I WP .
LA G H £ -':.i";-,";

Pt /:7? é/
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'HILLS MORROW GAS POUb EDDY
:COUNTY NEW MEXICO. 5

‘aort

U3 Jdan e R
BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OTIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

APPLICATION OF DAVID FASKEN FOR
| COMPULSORY POOLING, NORTH INDIAN

/_/ ]
fcase No. 7 é,/(;i

APPLICATTIGON

Comes now David Fasken by his atftorneys and applies to the

:New Mexico 03l Conservation Commission for the compulsory pooling

of all mineral interests in the Morrow formatlon underlaying

e
Section 8, T. 21 S., R. 257E., North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico, and in support of his application states:

1. Applicant is the operator of the N3 and the SWi of

‘Section 8, T. 21 S., R. 24 E., Eddy Countv, New Mexico, and has

e S e e e i T T T T i e -

. the right to drill and proposeg to drill, complete and operate a

;well 1o the Morrow formation at a 1ocat10n 1980 feet from the

e S e N NI e e e e e A

L\
i

IR Y
S SN SR

e a.d 2105 feet from the east 11ne of said %ectlon 8

é; The said Section 8 1is governed vy special rules and
regulations for the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, as pro-
mulgated by Commission Order No. R-3081, which special rules and
regulations estavlish a governmental section of 6UO acres as the
standard spacing unit for this pool

3. Applicant is informed and velieves that Corinne Grace
is the operator of the SE{ ot said Secition 8.
4, applicant is unavle to obtain the agreement of Corinne

irace to the pooling of thelr interests for the purposes ol

drilling, completing and operating the well proposed vy applicant,

as set forth in paragravh 1 of this apolication.
5. Yo order to avold the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights and Lo prevent waste, the Comnlsslion

snhould order pooling of all mineratl iuterests in the sald Section

$ insofar as the Morrow formation 1s concerned,

I
P




6. Applicant 1s the operator of five welle produeing from
: the Morrow formation in sections that directly or diagonally
offset the said Section 8 and is completely familiar with the
special problems of driliing, completing and operating wells in
E this pool. Accordingly, applicant should be designated by the

: Commission as the operator of the said Section 8.

. 7. The Commission should provide in its order for the
recovery out of production of that portion of applicant!s costs
{ of drilling, completing, operating and supervising the unit well
} with respect to any working interest who elects not to pay his

} proportionate share of these costs in advance, plus a charge for
Z risk iavolved in the drilling of the well.

w WHEREFORE, applicant requests that this application be set
i for hearing before the Commission or one of its Examiners on

§ February 5, 1969 and that this case be consolidated for the

§ purpose of hearing with Case No. 4017 which is the application of

i Corlinne Grace for compulsory pooling with respect to this same

? Section 8. Apvlicant further prays that the Commission enter its |

" order pooling all mineral interests in the said Section 8 insofar :

as the Morrow formation 1s concerned and designating him as the

operator of the unit well.

MONTGOMERY , FEDERICI, ANDREWS,
HANNAHS & MORRIS

o MheS / S

P, O, Box 2307

Santa Pe, New Mexico 87501

Attorneys for applicant, David
Fasken,



